
Monday Night Raw – November
20,  2017:  They’re  Doing
Things And I Like Them
Monday Night Raw
Date: November 20, 2017
Location: Toyota Center, Houston, Texas
Commentators: Michael Cole, Corey Graves, Booker T.

We’re finally past Survivor Series and that means it’s time to start the
build towards Royal Rumble. Unless there’s another show to be announced,
the only pay per view between now and the Rumble is the Smackdown
exclusive Clash of the Champions. That could make the next few weeks
slightly uninteresting but that’s never stopped WWE before. Let’s get to
it.

Opening sequence.

Here’s a happy, dancing Stephanie to open things up. Graves: “At least
she’s humble too.” She recaps the siege and says Kurt Angle’s job as GM
is secure. With that, she brings out the man who lead the team to their
win last night: HHH! Before HHH can say anything though, here’s a livid
Kurt Angle to interrupt. He’s not talking as the General Manager but the
man who can beat HHH up. Stephanie gets all serious and reminds HHH that
he’s talking to the COO.

The staredown continues and here’s Jason Jordan to interrupt as well.
Booker: “Oh come on.” Jordan gets in HHH’s face but Angle holds him back.
Jason wants to face HHH tonight but Stephanie warns Jordan that he’d get
killed in a match like this. Stephanie: “HHH isn’t afraid of anyone in
that locker room.” This of course brings out Braun Strowman to get right
in HHH’s face as well. HHH stares him down but backs off and leaves.
Stephanie makes Jordan vs. Strowman for later. She didn’t cut Braun’s
balls off here and at least they kept this relatively short, even if
Stephanie didn’t need to be out there.
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Samoa Joe vs. Finn Balor

Joe wastes no time with the right hands to the jaw before dropping the
backsplash. We’re in a very early nerve hold as the fans are split here.
Joe heads up top but gets kicked in the head to take him back down. Of
course that means a flip dive to the floor as we take a break. Back with
Joe slapping on another nerve hold until Balor gets in a kick to the
head. That’s fine with Joe, who drops Balor back first onto the apron.

A suicide elbow sends Balor into the barricade as this is mostly one
sided so far. Back in and Balor can’t hiptoss him so he’ll try a Sling
Blade instead. Joe is right back with a backsplash for two but the
Koquina Clutch is countered into a regular double stomp. That means the
Coup de Grace but Joe pulls him right back down, setting up the Koquina
Clutch for the knockout at 12:03.

Rating: B-. So what is Joe supposed to do? He’s not getting back in the
World Title picture because Lesnar isn’t likely to be wrestling until
January and he’s kind of too big to go after the Intercontinental Title.
The same is kind of true for Balor, which makes the next month or so kind
of a big waste of time until we get to the Rumble.

Video on the Wrestlemania Kickoff Party with tickets going on sale. I
picked mine up last week and get to go to my third in a row and fourth in
five years. There really is nothing like it.

Video on AJ Styles vs. Brock Lesnar from last night.

Angle and Jordan talk in the back with Kurt saying he won’t cancel the
match with Strowman. Jordan agrees, because he’s the only man on Raw that
can beat Braun.

Asuka vs. Dana Brooke

Dana kicks her in the ribs to start but some hip attacks send her
outside. A charge only ears Dana some kicks to the face and for some
reason she slaps Asuka in the face. Some HARD spinning elbows to the face
set up some harder kicks tot he head for the pin at 2:35. Total squash,
as it should have been.



It’s time for MizTV with the Miztourage having Miz’s back and Roman
Reigns as the guest. Miz introduces Reigns three times before the music
hits and it’s the entire Shield. Miz isn’t cool with the bonus guests but
Seth Rollins talks about being the most dominant trio in the history of
WWE. That’s cool with Miz, but he wants a thank you. Reigns says no so
Miz goes into a story of Ambrose needing help fighting off the
Miztourage. Miz isn’t cool with this….and the lights go out for a second.

That goes nowhere (seemed to be a glitch) so Rollins starts talking about
winning the Tag Team Titles back. Reigns doesn’t want to be the only one
without a title so Seth points out the Intercontinental Title on Miz’s
shoulder. That sounds good to Miz and the fans are WAY into this idea.
The Miztourage gets in front of Reigns and the beatdown takes all of one
punch and a Dirty deeds. They throw in a TripleBomb to Dallas for fun as
Miz protests from the aisle.

We recap the opening sequence.

Strowman is ready to face Jordan because Jason isn’t scared of him,
unlike HHH.

Sheamus vs. Dean Ambrose

Dean armdrags him into an armbar to start but has to block the forearms
to the chest. For a change of pace, Dean hits some forearms of his own. A
big boot sends him outside though and we take a break. Back with Sheamus
grabbing a Brock Lock and getting two off a powerbomb. A missed charge
sends Sheamus into the post but he’s still able to fight out of Dirty
Deeds.

Sheamus blocks a suicide dive, only to miss the Brogue Kick and get
knocked outside. NOW the dive works and Dean heads up top but has to kick
Cesaro away. A super Regal Roll gives Sheamus two but Seth charges into
the ring and dives onto Cesaro. That’s enough of a distraction for
Ambrose to grab Dirty Deeds for the pin at 11:49.

Rating: C. I’m a bit sick of seeing these teams fighting, though it does
make sense to have the Shield guys get another title match after the way
they lost the belts. Sheamus and Cesaro have grown on me as a team as



well and I actually don’t mind watching them most of the time. This match
was acceptable enough, though nothing we haven’t seen before.

Jordan asks Matt Hardy for advice against Strowman. Hardy has fought a
lot of monsters over the years and none of them were like Braun.
Basically, it’s not Jordan’s night.

Here’s Alexa Bliss for a chat. She’s disappointed in losing to Charlotte
last night but this is still her year. There isn’t a single person alive
who can beat her….so here’s Mickie James. After the usual insults (about
biscuits), here’s Bayley to interrupt, saying the year isn’t over yet.
Sasha Banks and Alicia Fox come out to say the same thing. Kurt Angle,
four way, let’s go.

Alicia Fox vs. Bayley vs. Sasha Banks vs. Mickie James

One fall to a finish and the winner gets a title shot at some point.
Joined in progress with Fox running Bayley over but getting caught in the
Bank Statement. Bayley makes the save….and PAIGE IS BACK. She says she’s
not here to interrupt (Then what was she doing???) but she’s not alone.
Cue Sonya DeVille and Mandy Rose from NXT to interrupt and jump Bayley,
drawing the no contest at around six minutes. There was barely two
minutes of action though so no rating, but this was a heck of a debut and
a MUCH needed face lift for the division.

The villains clean house with ease as Fox bails.

Post break Paige introduces us to her new friends. Alexa Bliss comes up,
says a nervous hello, and gets destroyed.

Jason Jordan vs. Braun Strowman

Jordan tries to go with the wrestling stuff to start but gets caught
without too much effort. He manages to lift Strowman off his feet but
Strowman takes him down and tosses him outside. Jordan’s knee is banged
up again…and here’s Kane to go after Strowman for the DQ at 1:44.

Kane destroys him with a chair and crushed Strowman’s throat with it.
Strowman can’t breathe but walks off under his own power.



Here’s Enzo Amore, flanked by a quartet of cruiserweight villains. We’re
coming up on Thanksgiving so Enzo wants to know what each member of the
Zo Train is most thankful for. Enzo answers for them: Noam Dar gets more
women, Tony Nese has more abs, Ariya Daivari has more money and Drew
Gulak has more people viewing his PowerPoint presentations!

Drew talks about infrastructure but here are Rich Swann, Cedric
Alexander, Mustafa Ali and Akira Tozawa to interrupt. Enzo thinks they
want on the Zo Train but Cedric says not so fast. What they want is a
shot at the Cruiserweight Title and they’re willing to earn it. Enzo says
get out of his way but Swann says without his boys, Enzo is just a
catchphrase and a t-shirt. The brawl is on with Enzo bailing as we take a
break.

Drew Gulak/Noam Dar/Tony Nese/Ariya Daivari vs. Rich Swann/Cedric
Alexander/Akira Tozawa/Mustafa Ali

Joined in progress with Swann fighting back on Drew but not being able to
hit his version of Rolling Thunder. A near brawl on the floor sends Enzo
running through the ring and allows Gulak to knee Swann in the face to
take over. Daivari comes in for a chinlock before it’s off to Dar. Swann
gets in a kick to the face and it’s off to Tozawa for a suicide dive. Ali
tags himself in as Cedric hits the Neuralizer, setting up the 054 for the
pin on Dar at 4:16.

Rating: C-. So you know how you’ve seen these people have the same match
on 205 Live for months now? Well you just got an eight man version of it
here. Really there’s nothing to talk about with this one as it’s the five
heels vs. the four heroes for a shot at Amore’s title, which may or may
not take months to reach. I was hoping for a new name to debut here, or
at least set up an official challenger. The match was fine, but 205
Live’s storytelling leaves a lot to be desired.

We recap Strowman vs. Kane.

Angle says Strowman has left the building without receiving treatment. He
goes to check on Jason but Miz interrupts. Miz complains about the match
with Reigns and wants the title match dropped. The match won’t be
canceled and Miz leaves. Jordan seems scared of Strowman.



Here’s Elias, who calls himself the reaper of souls. He has a song about
Raw winning last night but the fans cut him off with a LET’S GO ASTROS
chant. The song insults Matt Hardy a bit so here’s Matt, with a banged up
elbow. The fight is on before Matt can say anything with Elias bailing
from the threat of a Twist of Fate.

Intercontinental Title: Roman Reigns vs. The Miz

Miz is defending and seems willing to take an early countout. That’s not
cool with Reigns, who chases him to the floor and hits an uppercut to the
jaw. A Batista Bomb gets two on the champ and we take an early break.
Back with Reigns hitting his running clothesline, followed by a big boot
to the jaw. Miz is smart enough to bail again and catches Reigns diving
off the steps.

A DDT on the floor is nearly good enough for a countout but Reigns dives
back in. We hit the chinlock for a good while until Miz hits a corner
dropkick. Another is countered with a big boot, only to have Miz knock
him down a few more times. It’s off to the YES Kicks until Reigns fights
up without much effort. The Superman Punch is countered into the Skull
Crushing Finale but Reigns slips out.

Miz sweeps the leg for two though and Reigns is favoring his knee. The
Superman Punch knocks Miz out of the air for a VERY close two though as
the fans are impressed with the kickout. The spear is loaded up but cue
the Bar for a distraction, allowing the Skull Crushing Finale to
connect….for two. Ambrose and Rollins run out to even things up, allowing
Reigns to hit a spear for the pin and the title at 16:26.

Rating: B-. They were doing some good stuff out there and I like Reigns
winning the title. Earlier on I mentioned people like Balor and Joe
having nothing to do because they were bigger than the Intercontinental
Title. They’re not bigger than Reigns though and that gives them a bigger
target to go after. Good move here, even if it’s two to three years after
Reigns should have won the thing in the first place.

Overall Rating: C+. There were some rocky points here but above all else,
WWE did what they needed to do by having some important changes. The
women being added helped a lot and, assuming they don’t botch it



immediately, there’s a good idea in having Reigns as Intercontinental
Champion. I’m not sure what they’re going to do with the Angle/HHH/Braun
stuff but we can worry about that when we get to shows a little more
important. This week did its job and I like what they’re going for at the
moment, even if I have no confidence in it lasting.

Result

Samoa Joe b. Finn Balor – Koquina Clutch

Asuka b. Dana Brooke – Kick to the head

Dean Ambrose b. Sheamus – Dirty Deeds

Bayley vs. Sasha Banks vs. Alicia Fox vs. Mickie James went to a no
contest when Paige, Sonya DeVille and Mandy Rose interfered

Braun Strowman b. Jason Jordan via DQ when Kane interfered

Mustafa Ali/Cedric Ali/Rich Swann/Akira Tozawa b. Tony Nese/Drew
Gulak/Ariya Daivari/Noam Dar – 054 to Dar

Roman Reigns b. The Miz – Spear

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Updated History of the Intercontinental Title in E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/10/02/new-paperback-kbs-his
tory-of-the-intercontinental-title-updated-version/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6


Survivor  Series  Count-Up  –
2015: That Stupid Briefcase
Survivor Series 2015
Date: November 22, 2015
Location: Phillips Arena, Atlanta, Georgia
Attendance: 14,481
Commentators: Jerry Lawler, Michael Cole, John Bradshaw Layfield

Now this is an interesting one as I barely remember anything about it
from just a year ago. The big story here is the World Title having to be
decided in a tournament as Seth Rollins destroyed his knee and is out for
a LONG time. Other than that, the big match is the Undertaker teaming
with Kane against the Wyatt Family to celebrate 25 years since his debut
with the company. Let’s get to it.

Oh and before we get going: ISIS was allegedly targeting this show for a
terrorist attack. Nothing would come of the rumors but it got quite a bit
of attention.

Pre-Show: Dudley Boyz/Goldust/Neville/Titus O’Neil vs. Cosmic
Wasteland/Miz/Bo Dallas

The Cosmic Wasteland was a short lived mini stable comprised of Stardust
and the Ascension. Goldust is a mystery partner, making his return after
several months off due to a shoulder injury, to freak Stardust out. The
brothers start things off but a right hand means it’s off to Viktor, who
is powerslammed and pinned in about thirty seconds. I’d bet on that being
an injury.

Titus and Konnor come in for the big power showdown, meaning a bunch of
whips and slams which are supposed to mean more because they’re being
done by bigger guys. D-Von gets a chant (for some reason) and a tag
(because Titus wanted to come out), which means it’s time for What’s Up.
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The rest of the heels are sent outside for a big flip dive from Neville
in a big crash.

Back from a break with Bubba Rock Bottoming Konnor for an elimination to
make it 5-3. D-Von comes back in but gets beaten down to give the heels a
little breather. A spinebuster drops Miz and that’s enough for the tag
off to Neville for the quick kicks to the face. Dallas grabs a Bodog and
a Skull Crushing Finale gives Miz the pin on Neville to get us down to
4-3, only to have Goldust roll Miz up to get the fall back.

We come back from a second break with Dallas holding Goldust in a
chinlock before it’s off to Stardust for some brotherly stomping. The
chinlocks continue and the remaining bad guys charge at the three
remaining on the apron in a rare good shot for the villains. Goldust
shows he’s really back with a Code Red of all things, allowing the tag
off to Titus. The Clash of the Titus gets rid of Bo and a 3D finishes
Stardust at 18:10. I have no idea why the announcers were talking about
Gilligan’s Island for the last two falls but I’d bet on some form of
subtext.

Rating: D+. This came and went but it’s fine for a way to warm the crowd
up. At the end of the day you have a lot of people on the roster and it
makes sense to throw people together like this in a nothing match. It’s
almost like part of the point of the series in the first place. There’s
not much to the match but Goldust returning was a nice little surprise.

Lillian Garcia sings the National Anthem as a big middle finger to the
terrorism charges. I actually liked this and she can sing the heck out of
that song.

The opening video looks at the Undertaker because that’s really what this
show is all about. The slow piano version of his theme is really cool.
These recaps are actually really helpful because I had NO idea how we got
to the Wyatts vs. the Brothers of Destruction. It turns out that they
kidnapped Undertaker and Kane and now they’re fighting them because Bray
and company are up there with Scooby-Doo villains when it comes to
effectiveness. We also look at the tournament as an afterthought before
going back to Undertaker and Kane.



WWE World Title Tournament Semifinals: Roman Reigns vs. Alberto Del Rio

Del Rio’s US Title isn’t on the line of course. What should be on the
line is Roman’s career after the fans just erupt with boos during his
entrance. Unfortunately this is also during the Zeb Colter period for Del
Rio, which was just horrible on every level. They never clicked and
there’s no way around that.

The booing turns into LET’S GO ROMAN/ROMAN SUCKS as Reigns hits a
shoulder for the first offense. Alberto takes over outside but Roman
hammers away back inside because he doesn’t have the strongest offense.
The corner enziguri knocks Roman silly (that always looks great) and it’s
time for the arm to go into the steps. We see HHH watching with a smile
on his face after Reigns turned down a chance to be the Authority’s new
protege because they’re still trying to redo Austin vs. McMahon.

A chinlock slows things down and Roman goes shoulder first into the post
to make the arm even worse. The running clothesline drops Del Rio and
Reigns’ good arm fires off the corner clotheslines. Del Rio gets in a
Backstabber to take over again as this is going back and forth. They head
to the corner so Del Rio can miss that still horribly stupid top rope
double stomp and bang up his knee.

Not that it matters as it’s cross armbreaker into the rollup into the
powerbomb but Roman can’t cover. Now the armbreaker goes on for a few
seconds before Roman easily escapes (likely because it wasn’t on the arm
Del Rio had worn down) and spears his way to the finals at 14:05.

Rating: B-. Standard Raw main event here and I don’t think anyone bought
Del Rio was going to go to the finals. At the end of the day his main
event run is LONG over at this point and there’s no reason to believe
Reigns is going to be the first top level face in forever to submit to
the armbreaker. The match was entertaining but really more of a way to
kill time until the inevitable spear. That’s not necessarily a bad thing.

Ambrose praises Reigns for his win and Roman is happy to fight Dean for
the title. That was pretty much the only possible ending to the
tournament and everyone knew it when the brackets were revealed. Kevin
Owens comes in after Ambrose leaves and thinks Reigns will screw up at



the finish line all over again because Kevin himself will stop him.

WWE World Title Tournament Semifinals: Kevin Owens vs. Dean Ambrose

Owens’ Intercontinental Title isn’t on the line. Kevin grabs a headlock
as JBL goes into his ridiculous rant about how Ambrose can’t be the face
of the company because he wouldn’t look good on the Tonight Show and on
billboards as that’s pretty much just John Cena and John Cena alone.

Ambrose rakes Owens’ eyes across the top rope and slingshots out to the
floor as the fans seem to be paying more attention to this one because
there’s an actual chance either guy could win. It’s funny how that works.
Dean gets crotched on the top and hit with the Cannonball (insert your
Otto Wanz reference here because JBL has to use the same references every
single time someone does a move), followed by a chinlock.

That goes nowhere so it’s the torture rack neckbreaker for another near
fall. The two count means it’s time for some trash talking as only Owens
can do. The fans are split again and I’m not sure if that’s good or bad.
We’re right back to the chinlock (Owens: “CHINLOCK CITY BABY!”) before a
double clothesline puts both guys down. Kevin misses his moonsault (good
looking one too) and the standing elbow gets two.

They head up top with Owens countering a superplex into that sweet
swinging fisherman’s superplex. Owens: “COLE TELL HIM TO STAY DOWN!”
That’s one thing I love about Owens: he does stuff that feels out of
nowhere because he’s a bit off. A trip to the floor means something like
a gutbuster onto the announcers’ table but the Pop Up Powerbomb is
countered into a hurricanrana and Dirty Deeds sends Dean to the finals at
11:20.

Rating: B. I liked the energy here as it felt like a back and forth match
with Owens not being able to keep Dean down and Dean just trying to sneak
in anything he could at any time. It also helps that you could see Owens
getting the win instead of waiting around until he got speared. That can
do wonders and it made for a better match here.

TLC 2015 ad. I still love that video game theme.



We look at Undertaker’s debut and the rest of his career. Of note in that
debut match: Roddy Piper said if anyone can figure out Undertaker, Bret
Hart could do it. Over their careers, Undertaker never pinned Bret Hart
(save for one house show) in a singles match.

Team Ryback vs. Team Sheamus

Ryback, Usos, Lucha Dragons

Sheamus, King Barrett, New Day

There’s no real rhyme or reason to these teams so I picked two singles
guys for the captains. Also I’m pretty sure this was a bonus match for
the sake of filling in some time and, you know, it’s Survivor Series.
Sheamus is Mr. Money in the Bank here. It’s also REALLY weird to see New
Day as heels, though they’re definitely getting over as faces in a hurry.
Atlanta native Xavier Woods has a rather impressive new hair style and
Kofi brags about all the gold on their team. Sheamus: “And tonight, WE’RE
GONNA GET JIGGY ON THESE POSERS!!! AM I RIGHT???” The silence is
hilarious but Kofi turns it into NEW DAY ROCKS!

Jey and Woods get things going and Xavier’s wishes for untouched hair are
quickly ignored. Kofi comes in and gets splashed by Cara (with an assist
from the twins) before Sheamus comes in and gets sent outside. Actually
all of the heels are sent outside for a quadruple dive, followed by
Ryback diving onto all of them. I’m sure WWE stifled the creativity he
really wanted to display with that dive though and his idea was shot
down.

We reset to Barrett working on Jey’s ribs and the heels take over. Xavier
busts out the trombone and dancing ensues with Barrett joining in for the
GIF of the night. An enziguri is enough to set up the hot tag off to
Jimmy for the house cleaning. The superkick sets up Cara’s Swanton Bomb
to get rid of Barrett and make it 5-4.

It’s Kofi’s turn to get beaten up but he grabs Jimmy in a backbreaker,
combined with a top rope double stomp from Woods to tie things up. Big E.
spears Cara through the ropes and there’s the Brogue Kick for the
elimination. That’s not cool with Big E. as he thinks Sheamus stole his



pin (true) so Ryback jumps E. from behind, setting up the Superfly Splash
to tie things up again. Actually let’s make that 3-1 as Kofi and Woods
walk out, leaving Sheamus all by himself.

Sheamus slowly stomps on Kalisto and does the ten forearms. JBL: “It’s
like a pub in Dublin!” Cole: “They have masked luchadors over there?”
Jimmy comes back in for the running Umaga attack as Lawler talks about
Doink. A few shots slow Ryback down but Jimmy kicks Sheamus into the
Shell Shock for the pin at 17:33.

Rating: D+. So Sheamus just lost to an Uso, a Lucha Dragon and Ryback and
we’re supposed to buy him as a future World Champion? I mean, I know they
need to have him established as being in the building but can they really
do nothing other than having him get pinned here? The match was fine but
the energy died after New Day was gone. It’s almost like the whole
“Sheamus isn’t interesting” thing is absolutely right.

We recap Team PCB (Remember them? Paige, Charlotte and Becky Lynch)
splitting up with Paige turning on Charlotte, partially out of jealousy
for Charlotte’s Divas Title.

Divas Title: Paige vs. Charlotte

Charlotte is defending and isn’t the most interesting face because
heroines who are bigger, stronger and more athletic than most of their
opponents aren’t really the best choices for the top of a division.
Except Roman Reigns of course. He’s just that cool. We actually get Big
Match Intros and Paige has blue highlights for a nice look.

Charlotte easily wrestles her down to the mat and the frustration is
setting in. Some knees to the chest have Charlotte in trouble and Paige’s
shouts get NOTHING from the crowd. Back in and we hit an abdominal
stretch so she can shout about being the Divas Champion. A backpack
Stunner gets the champ out of trouble and brings the match one step
closer to a coma.

They trade kicks to the face and Paige escapes the Figure Four because
it’s WAY too early for a submission. The hold wasn’t the right way to go
so Charlotte puts her in an electric chair to drop Paige onto the apron.



Back in and we hit the figure four neck lock so Charlotte can use those
legs to torture her a bit. Charlotte goes shoulder first into the post,
which Lawler thinks could be a game changer.

Paige grabs a crossface while bending Charlotte’s leg forward at the same
time as this continues to go from spot to spot because there’s no real
story. Like, they’re both doing fine and the match is entertaining but I
have no reason to care about either one of them. It’s very TNA of them.

A neckbreaker out of the corner gets Charlotte out of trouble and the bad
looking spear sets up Natural Selection. There’s no cover though as it
heads outside with Paige sending her into the barricade. Paige then poses
on that said barricade and gets tackled off for a big crash, followed by
the Figure Eight back inside to retain the title at 14:10.

Rating: B-. The match was fine but like I said, there was just nothing to
get excited over. The story here was a team splitting up to set up the
title match but that story doesn’t work because when no one cared about
the team in the first place because they were thrown together for the
sake of a lame story. Good wrestling, horrible storytelling.

Earlier tonight, Ambrose said everyone knew this was coming and he’ll
fight his brother with no regrets. Reigns comes in to say he’ll bring it
and they’re cool no matter what.

Tyler Breeze vs. Dolph Ziggler

Breeze debuted a few weeks ago (and lost his first match) and hooked up
with Summer Rae, who had recently split with Ziggler, thereby setting up
the mini feud. They trade laying on the top rope before Ziggler snaps off
a dropkick. Breeze is knocked outside for the spot that would normally
take us to a break in a TV match. I mean, this is a TV match but it’s on
pay per view because it got bumped from the pre-show for the sake of
time.

Back in and Breeze slowly hammers away before grabbing a weak half crab.
Ziggler dropkicks him out of the air and hits some running clotheslines
into the neckbreaker. To be fair, he does touch his knee before doing the
big jumping elbow for two. We hit the pinfall reversal sequence before



Tyler kicks him in the knee and hits an Unprettier for the pin at 6:31.

Rating: D. Cole tried to make this out to be a huge win but at the end of
the day, it’s a win in a TV match disguised as a pay per view match
against the guy that everyone beats. Breeze was dead in the water when he
debuted on Smackdown and lost his first match because it was in the
tournament against Ambrose. Hence why Breeze is where he is today.
Ziggler is basically in the same spot he’s been in for years: hovering in
the midcard and being the exact same thing, save for an occasional bump
up thanks to an actual interesting character in the Miz.

We recap the Brothers of Destruction vs. the Wyatts. Undertaker: “I’m
creepy!” Bray: “I’m creepier than you!” Undertaker: “These young boys
never learn.” Bray also kidnapped both of them….and then let them go
because he’s weird that way.

Undertaker/Kane vs. Bray Wyatt/Luke Harper

The entrances take FOREVER with Undertaker’s going even longer than
usual, though it’s a pretty special occasion. Before the bell rings,
Undertaker and Kane have to beat up Rowan to fulfill a contractual
requirement of any Wyatt match. Kane and Harper start, basically missing
the purpose of the entire feud. A basement dropkick floors Luke and it’s
off to Undertaker for a nice reaction.

Cole declares Undertaker the greatest of all time as Luke’s arm is
cranked. Old School is broken up as JBL does his stat/history reading
designed to sound like casual conversation and, as usual, it’s horrible.
Bray gets beaten up a little bit and NOW Old School connects. This time
it’s JBL talking about Undertaker doing Old School for 25 years straight
because we need to ignore shows he wasn’t at and times when he didn’t do
the move. It’s off to Kane, who Strowman throws through the announcers’
table.

Somehow that’s not a DQ so it’s Bray taking over on Kane as we wait on
the inevitable Undertaker hot tag. Sister Abigail is countered and the
running DDT allows the aforementioned tag. Undertaker gets clotheslined
to the floor where Strowman takes the double chokeslam through the other
announcers’ table. Sister Abigail gets two on Undertaker, we get the



double situp to break Bray’s spider walk and it’s the chokeslam into a
Tombstone to finish Harper at 10:41.

Rating: D. They would have been better off having Undertaker just fight
Harper on his own here as there was no doubt on the win and the Wyatts
lost any credibility they might have had. I’m cool with Undertaker
getting the big moment on the big stage and all that jazz because twenty
five years to the day is an impressive day but this was really just a way
to waste about twenty minutes and talk about how great Undertaker is.

WWE World Title: Roman Reigns vs. Dean Ambrose

The title is vacant coming in. Dean wins the early slugout but is taken
outside and whipped into the barricade. The fans are all over Reigns as
Dean hits the suicide dive, followed by an armbar to follow up on the
earlier match. Some powerbombs get two on Dean and the Superman Punch is
good for the same. Dean’s rebound lariat doesn’t do much good as Reigns
spears him down for two. It’s really not a good sign that we’re at the
first kickout of a finisher five minutes into a pay per view main event.

Another spear is blocked by a boot before the shirt spear is sent
shoulder first into the post. Dirty Deeds gets two more and most of the
crowd doesn’t seem to care, mainly because they’re hip to the trading
finishers concept. They start slugging it out while sitting on the mat
with Dean getting the better of it and hammering away in the
corner….before he gets speared for the pin and the title at 9:02.

Rating: D+. What in the world was that? Reigns just pins him in nine
minutes to win the title? There’s little drama, no surprise as everyone
knew he was going to get the title here and barely any time for the match
because all these other things needed to go so much longer. Reigns is a
legitimate champion after beating four people to get the title but my
goodness this was disappointing.

They take their sweet time celebrating as confetti falls….and here’s HHH.
The boss offers a handshake and gets speared down, which Cole calls the
most important moment in Reigns’ career. Cue Sheamus and the title match
is on.



WWE World Title: Sheamus vs. Roman Reigns

Brogue Kick gets two, second Brogue Kick makes Sheamus champion at 34
seconds. Where did Dean go while this was happening?

The heels celebrate and Reigns looks like he’s about to cry to end the
show.

Overall Rating: D. I remember liking this at first but sweet goodness
this does not hold up. So there’s a tournament with the most obvious
final ever and the most obvious winner ever and then “oh wait never mind
because Sheamus cashes in because Money in the Bank ruins everything).
The semifinal matches were fine for big time Raw main events but that’s
not what people remember and/or care about. This show was about Reigns
winning the title and then they screw that over for the “surprise”
ending.

What’s even worse is where this would go. Reigns would go into Superman
mode and win the title twenty two days later when he beat Sheamus on Raw,
making this a huge waste of time and two cheap title reigns in a row.
Sheamus is not a main event talent and this does more harm to Reigns than
good. Just have Reigns fend off the cash-in attempt and hold the title
until the HHH win in the Royal Rumble. Everything winds up the same and
you don’t have the lame story and lame ending to this show.

Other than the World Title scene, we have the mess that is the rest of
the card. The only other thing that matters here is the Undertaker match,
which was a cool moment with the setup but a really bad match and another
moment with the Wyatts losing for the sake of giving Undertaker another
big win. The women’s match was fine albeit ice cold, the Survivor Series
match had no story and was just a way to have New Day be funny and Breeze
vs. Ziggler was advertised and therefore had to take place.

Now to be fair, they had to change A TON of stuff for the sake of the
tournament and that’s not on them. What is on them is going with the
“surprise” factor over logical storytelling. Sheamus is a multiple time
World Champion and a Money in the Bank winner but that doesn’t mean he’s
someone people want to see on top of the card at this point. If they want
Reigns to be a top star, they need to let him be a top star. A five



minute title reign after a bad match isn’t the way to go about that.

Ratings Comparison

Dudley Boyz/Goldust/Neville/Titus O’Neil vs. Cosmic Wasteland/Miz/Bo
Dallas

Original: C

Redo: D+

Roman Reigns vs. Alberto Del Rio

Original: B

Redo: B-

Kevin Owens vs. Dean Ambrose

Original: B-

Redo: B

Team Ryback vs. Team Sheamus

Original: C

Redo: D+

Paige vs. Charlotte

Original: C-

Redo: B-

Dolph Ziggler vs. Tyler Breeze

Original: C-

Redo: D

Brothers of Destruction vs. Wyatt Family

Original: D+



Redo: D

Roman Reigns vs. Dean Ambrose

Original: D

Redo: D+

Sheamus vs. Roman Reigns

Original: N/A

Redo: N/A

Overall Rating

Original: C-

Redo: D

I was WAY too kind to this one the first time around. The last hour and a
half is dreadful.

Here’s the original review if you’re interested.

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2015/11/22/survivor-series-2015-rise-and-fa
ll/

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Updated History of the Intercontinental Title in E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/10/02/new-paperback-kbs-his
tory-of-the-intercontinental-title-updated-version/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2015/11/22/survivor-series-2015-rise-and-fall/
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2015/11/22/survivor-series-2015-rise-and-fall/
http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6


 

Survivor  Series  Count-Up  –
2013: The Super Best Friends
Survivor Series 2013
Date: November 24, 2013
Location: TD Garden, Boston, Massachusetts
Attendance: 13,500
Commentators: Michael Cole, Jerry Lawler, John Bradshaw Layfield

While those two matches aren’t the most interesting in the world, there
is one match that had people’s interest. Daniel Bryan and CM Punk have
both been having issues with the bizarre cult leader Bray Wyatt and his
Family. The two will pair up tonight to face the Family (Luke Harper and
Erick Rowan), though the real story will pick up when Bray himself gets
involved. Let’s get to it.

Pre-Show: Kofi Kingston vs. The Miz

Miz turned on Kofi in a tag match on Raw to set this up. He offers a
handshake to start but Kofi is too smart for that. We get a surprisingly
fast start with Kofi trying to get a grip on Miz but settling for a
rollup for two. They trade about three rollups each for three in a very
nice chain wrestling sequence until we reach a stalemate. Miz goes for
the Figure Four but has to duck Trouble in Paradise. Kofi sends him to
the floor for a nice dive and we take a break. Back with Kofi holding a
chinlock before getting two off a cross body.

Kingston pounds away in the corner but Miz sneaks underneath him and
scores with a big boot to the face. Kofi fights out and hits a double
stomp to the chest followed by some nice dropkicks. The Boom Drop looks
to set up Trouble In Paradise but Miz ducks, only to get caught in the

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/11/19/survivor-series-count-up-2013-the-super-best-friends/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/11/19/survivor-series-count-up-2013-the-super-best-friends/


SOS for two. Another Figure Four attempt is countered into a small
package for two and Kofi’s high cross body gets the same. Two low knees
to the face/chest put Miz down but he ducks the third and grabs a rollup
for the pin.

Rating: B-. This was one of the better opening matches they’ve had in a
long time. The reversal sequences were very fast paced and other than a
few moments here and there, the action barely stopped. Kofi losing here
doesn’t hurt him at all and Miz gets a win to help boost his heel turn.
Everybody wins. Well except Kofi but you get the idea.

The opening video talks about how survival is a must before transitioning
to your usual hype video for the World Title matches.

Rey Mysterio/Usos/Goldust/Cody Rhodes vs. Real Americans/Shield

Elimination rules of course and the Real Americans are Jack Swagger and
Cesaro. The Usos are twin Samoan high fliers. Ricardo Rodriguez is on
Spanish commentary. Colter (a VERY proud American who wants all non-
Americans to leave the country) does his usual routine before the match
before attempting to twerk because what would a wrestling show be without
that?

Cody and Ambrose get things going as this is the anniversary of Shield’s
debut. They trade waistlocks to start but Cody takes over with some right
hands, only to have Ambrose pound away in the corner. Rhodes comes back
with even more punches as Cole tells us that Friday is Lawler, Colter and
JBL’s birthday. Ambrose pounds away in the corner but gets in an argument
with the referee, allowing Cody to get a quick rollup for the
elimination.

Everything breaks down with the Usos cleaning house and hitting dives to
take out all of their opponents. We settle down with Goldust vs. Rollins
but it’s quickly off to Swagger to drive Goldust into the corner. Jack
takes him down and Cesaro comes in with a knee drop for two. Cole messes
up his history by saying Andre the Giant was the sole survivor of the
first Survivor Series match (that would be the main event of the first
Survivor Series and the fourth match ever).



Goldust gets a backslide for two on Cesaro and scores with a powerslam. A
jawbreaker puts both guys down but Cesaro is able to tag first. Swagger
comes in but misses the Vader Bomb, allowing for the hot tag off to
Mysterio. He easily takes Swagger down to set up the 619 and it’s a
superkick from Jimmy followed by the Superfly Splash from Jey to
eliminate Swagger.

Cesaro immediately comes in with an uppercut to Jey to set up the Cesaro
Swing. The fans count along with the swings but it’s only 15 revolutions.
He must be tired tonight. Jimmy comes in without a tag and gets a swing
of his own 19 revolution swing. Cody gets the tag and scores with a
sunset flip out of nowhere for the elimination, leaving us with
Rollins/Reigns vs. all five members of the other team.

Reigns comes in to work on Cody’s arm but it’s off to Jey instead. Roman
easily tags him into the Shield corner and the two remaining members take
over with the alternating tags. Rollins comes in with a top rope fist to
Jey’s jaw and we hit the chinlock. Jey fights up and backdrops Rollins
over the top rope, allowing for the tag off to Jimmy. A Samoan Drop gets
two on Reigns and the running Umaga attack in the corner keeps him in
trouble. Jimmy goes up top but has to headbutt Reigns down. He jumps down
but the spear is enough for a quick elimination.

Cody comes in with a missile dropkick followed by the moonsault press for
two on Rollins. Cross Rhodes connects but Reigns made a blind tag,
allowing him to spear Cody in half for the elimination, leaving us at
3-2. Jey comes in and takes Reigns to the floor, sending him into the
barricade and post. Back in and Rollins makes a quick tag to set up the
Black Out (running one foot curb stomp) to eliminate Jey, leaving us with
Reigns/Rollins vs. Goldust/Mysterio.

It’s Rey vs. Rollins with Mysterio getting in a quick dropkick, only to
go up top and get caught in the Tree of Woe. Back to Reigns who sends
Mysterio out to the floor but Rey makes it back in at 9. Reigns’ spear
goes into the post by mistake but Rollins knocks Goldust to the floor to
prevent the hot tag. Rey grabs a rollup out of nowhere to get rid of
Rollins and make it 2-1.



Rollins stomps on Mysterio a bit before leaving, giving Roman a big
advantage. Rey slides through Reigns’ legs and catches him with an
enziguri before sending him into the corner with a drop toehold. There’s
the hot tag to Goldust who gets two off a spinebuster. He pounds down
right hands to Roman in the corner before a powerslam gets two. Reigns
comes right back by countering the bulldog into a spear and it’s one on
one. Rey tries the 619 but gets speared in half as well, giving Reigns
his star making performance with his fourth elimination for the win.

Rating: B-. Total star making performance by Reigns as he was completely
unstoppable out there. Save for a meaningless fall over an Uso, Reigns
literally got every elimination for his team. They’re clearly setting him
up to be something special, though the results since have been very
mixed.

Orton interrupts an Authority meeting and wants to make sure they’re all
on the same page to start. The Authority talks down to him before telling
him to go prove his worth on his own.

Intercontinental Title: Curtis Axel vs. Big E. Langston

Langston, defending here, is a powerlifter and incredibly strong. This is
the rematch from when Axel lost the title on Monday before why change the
title here? Axel grabs a headlock to start but Langston easily powers
out. They trade leapfrogs until Langston runs him over with ease. Axel
sends him to the apron and forearms Langston down to the floor for his
first advantage.

The fans chant You Can’t Wrestle, presumably at Axel, though the same
chant at Langston wouldn’t surprise me. Axel hits a Hennig neck snap and
puts on a chinlock only to have Langston power out and suplex Axel down.
There’s the Warrior Splash but Axel kicks the knee and gets two off a
PerfectPlex. Not that it matters as Big E. grabs Curtis for the Big
Ending to retain.

Rating: D+. Well at least it was short. This was one of the least
important title matches I can think of in a long time as I don’t even
think Axel believed he was taking the title here. Nothing to see here and
basically it was an extended squash for Langston. That’s all it should



have been too since they couldn’t do the title change here due to
reasons.

Post match Langston cuts a promo that would make Mick Foley proud,
mentioning Boston three times in about 20 seconds.

AJ gives a semi-maniacal speech to her teammates which they take as her
saying she’s better than them. AJ says yeah she’s better because they’re
just here because they’re not good enough to be on Total Divas. The promo
basically buries the entire division by pointing out how worthless all of
them are. Rebellion is imminent even though AJ gets a great line: “Get
your own show by stealing this one.”

Team AJ vs. Total Divas

AJ Lee/Tamina Snuka/Summer Rae/Alicia Fox/Rosa Mendes/Kaitlyn/Aksana

Bella Twins/Funkadactyls/JoJo/Eva Marie/Natalya

This is the result of a reality show on the E Network called Total Divas.
The show resulted in Divas Champion AJ Lee going on an incredible rant
about how she was a wrestler and not a reality star, setting up a feud.
The Funkadactyls (Cameron and Naomi) are Brodus Clay’s former dancers.
Eva Marie and JoJo were hired only to be on Total Divas. Aksana is
Lithuanian and not very good. Rosa Mendes is even worse, Summer Rae is
the dance partner of a wrestler named Fandango and Kaitlyn is the anti-
Diva.

The Total Divas come out in a big line to the show’s theme song because
they’re SO close on that show. Naomi starts with Alicia and rolls her up
for a pin in just over a minute. Rosa avoids a Rear View but gets caught
in a double suplex by the Funkadactyls. Mendes comes back with a quick
kick to the face to eliminate Cameron, only to be taken out by a Bella
Buster from Naomi.

It’s 6-5 now and here’s Summer to dance a bit. Nikki does the Worm and
we’re in a dance off. Another Bella Buster gets rid of Summer and it’s
time for Eva Marie who is booed out of the building. Kaitlyn only needs
the gutbuster to get rid of Eva and it’s off to Naomi again. Another



gutbuster takes Naomi out as we aren’t even five minutes into the match.
Brie avoids a spear from Kaitlyn and takes her out with a missile
dropkick.

Aksana comes in and pins Brie after an AJ cheap shot and a spinebuster.
Nikki comes in and puts Aksana in a Torture Rack backbreaker for a pin.
I’m not skipping anything between these falls by the way. Tamina
headbutts Nikki down a few times but the Bella comes back with an
enziguri. Natalya was taken down by something the camera missed so it’s
off to JoJo vs. Tamina.

Snuka toys with her but gets rolled up for two, only to kick JoJo in the
face. There’s a Samoan drop for no cover because AJ wants and gets the
pin. Natalya is driven into the corner by Tamina but the monster misses a
charge and gets caught in the Sharpshooter. AJ tries a save but can’t get
there in time and Tamina taps. Natalya reverses a quick AJ rollup into
the Sharpshooter for the submission, leaving her and Nikki as the dual
sole survivors.

Rating: D-. Other than their looks, nothing was good about this. The
whole thing was a way to show us that Total Divas are AWESOME while
making it clear that most of them are models who look good in little
outfits but have no business EVER being in a ring. AJ continues to be
exactly right about everything she says but WWE has decided that the
reality “stars” are the heroes, no matter what.

Orton tries to get Charles Robinson on his side to no avail.

The expert panel looks to talk a bit but Ryback cuts them off. He says
he’s the talent here and issues an open challenge to anyone on the
roster. Here’s his answer.

Mark Henry vs. Ryback

Henry is shaved bald now and shoves Ryback around with ease. Ryback is
thrown around again but gets taken down by a shot to the knee. Henry
shoves Ryback to the floor for a six count but Ryback comes back in with
a headbutt. Some JYD all fours headbutts get two for Henry but Ryback
takes the knee out again. We hit the chinlock on Mark before he fights up



with relative ease. The World’s Strongest Slam is countered and Ryback
spinebusters him down. The Meathook is countered with something
resembling a cross body and the World’s Strongest Slam gets the pin.

Rating: D. This was as stereotypical of a power match as you could have
ever asked for. Henry didn’t look good here and was way too aloof out
there rather than being the monster that got him over for good. Ryback is
desperately in need of a change after all these losses he’s suffered in
the last year.

Now the panel talks a bit.

We recap Cena vs. Del Rio. Nothing special to say here: Cena won the
title last month and this is the rematch. Cena opts for no arm brace
despite having to take a few months off for elbow surgery.

World Heavyweight Championship: John Cena vs. Alberto Del Rio

Cena is defending. After some big match intros we’re ready to go. Cena
grabs a waistlock which gets him nowhere so Del Rio puts on a headlock to
take him down to the mat. Del Rio fights free and gets two off a snap
suplex before going to an armbar. They head outside for a bit with Cena
going shoulder first into the steps. Back in and a top rope forearm to
Cena’s shoulder gets two and we hit the armbar again. This is a really
slow pace so far with Del Rio talking a lot of trash and not following up
on most of his offense.

Cena starts a comeback but misses a shoulder block to keep things right
where they have been all match. They head outside again with Cena being
sent into the steps again, allowing Del Rio to do You Can’t See Me. Back
inside and we hit the armbar again as we’re somehow approaching ten
minutes into this match. Cena tries a comeback with his finishing
sequence but gets caught in the Backstabber for two.

Del Rio goes up top again but gets dropkicked out of the air to put both
guys down again. Cena’s finishing sequence is broken up again by a thumb
to the eye and Alberto gets two off a DDT. Alberto is sent to the floor
and has to dive in to beat the count. Cena does the finishing sequence at
triple speed but the AA is countered into a German suplex for two but the



corner enziguri misses.

The STF is countered so Cena grabs a tornado DDT for another near fall.
Del Rio takes him down again and stands around a lot before putting John
in the Tree of Woe. That goes nowhere as Cena avoids a charge to send Del
Rio into the post. The top rope Fameasser gets two but the STF is broken
by a rope. Del Rio’s low superkick gets two and a neckbreaker from Cena
gets the same. Del Rio grabs the armbreaker out of nowhere but Cena
counters into a powerbomb to escape. Another armbreaker is countered and
the AA retains Cena’s title.

Rating: D+. The lack of drama crippled this one for me. There was zero
doubt for me as to who was going to win and the only question was whether
it would be the AA or the STF. Del Rio just isn’t a threat to Cena at all
and he never has been. Why WWE insists on going with that match time
after time is beyond me. Put Alberto against Langston for a while to give
Big E. a rub or whatever, but keep him away from Cena.

Santino and R-Truth play with toys. Los Matadores (Primo and Epico as
bullfighters), Fandango and John Laurinitis come in for some unfunny
comedy. Ok Ace was funny at least.

We recap the Wyatts vs. Punk/Bryan. Not much to this one either. The good
guys are heroes and that’s not cool with Bray so he’s sent his monsters
to show the world that there are no heroes.

Wyatt Family vs. CM Punk/Daniel Bryan

Before the match Bray talks about Sister Abigail telling him how tough
Bryan and Punk would be. They’re the reapers though, so Punk and Bryan
should run. Bray’s promos have always been strange. Bryan and Rowan get
things going with Daniel firing off kicks to the leg. Rowan easily throws
him down but Daniel takes him into the corner for a tag off to Punk which
doesn’t get a huge reaction.

Harper comes in and charges into a boot in the corner, only to rip away
at Punk’s face and chop him down. Back to Rowan for a bearhug but Punk
fights out very quickly. Punk escapes a suplex and Bryan comes in to try
a double suplex, only to have Rowan suplex both guys down. Bryan drives



Rowan into the corner for some double kicks to the ribs to put Erick
down. The crowd doesn’t seem interested in this match.

Back to Harper who is taken into the hero corner as well before a double
dropkick puts both guys down. Bryan fires off the kicks and plays Bret to
Punk’s Neidhart in a Hart Attack. Rowan tries to come in and the
distraction lets Harper kick Punk’s head off for two. Rowan cranks on
Punk’s neck for a bit before getting two off a backbreaker. Back to
Harper for an uppercut followed by a quickly released Gator Roll. Rowan
gets caught talking to the sheep mask which Cole finds strange for some
reason.

Harper gets two off a Michinoku Driver before it’s back to Erick for some
more neck cranking. Punk gets a boot up in the corner to stagger Rowan
and a running DDT puts both guys down. A double tag brings in Bryan to
face Harper and Daniel starts up his usual sequence. Luke gets low
bridged to the floor and the FLYING GOAT (suicide dive) takes Harper out,
possibly injuring the monster’s knee.

A missile dropkick gets two and there are the YES Kicks. The running
dropkick in the corner staggers the big man but Harper counters a top
rope hurricanrana into a super sitout powerbomb for two. The fans think
this is awesome as Bray yells at the Family. Rowan splashes Bryan for two
and the second heat segment begins. Harper comes in with some forearms to
the back but Punk kicks him in the back of the head to give Bryan a
breather.

There’s the hot tag off to Punk who takes Harper down but he dives on
Rowan and Bray instead of Luke. Now the Macho Elbow connects on Harper
for two and everything breaks down. The running knee takes Rowan down and
Punk counters the discus lariat into the GTS for the pin on Harper.

Rating: B. This was the old school tag team formula and it worked
perfectly well. Punk and Bryan are good choices for matches like this and
there’s nothing wrong with the Wyatts getting pinned. The money in the
feud is Bray in the ring with either of them and that’s certainly coming
in the future.

Bray teases getting in but stays on the floor.



Cena is talking to the Authority about something when Orton comes in to
glare at them. The Viper sounds jealous.

We recap Big Show vs. Randy Orton. Orton is supposed to be the face of
the WWE but the Authority isn’t very confident in him. Big Show has
weaseled his way into a title match tonight due to the threat of a
lawsuit which could take over the entire company because that’s what
heroes do. They’ve been brawling for a few weeks and Big Show looks
dominant while Orton has no backup tonight. I wonder what’s going to
happen.

WWE Championship: Randy Orton vs. Big Show

Orton is defending and is on the floor about a second after the bell
rings. He trips getting back inside to show how confused he is tonight
and gets chopped LOUDLY by Big Show. More slow offense sets up more chops
by Big Show but Orton comes back with a dropkick and some kicks to the
head. A knee drop gets two for the champion and we hit a sleeper. Big
Show loudly says “two clotheslines” before hitting two clotheslines and
calling for the chokeslam, sending Orton running to the floor.

Back in and Big Show slams him down before going to the top rope, only to
be crotched on the top rope. The Elevated DDT out of the corner puts Big
Show down and Orton poses a lot. Show grabs a chokeslam out of nowhere
for two and loads up the KO punch but Orton bails to the floor. The big
man follows him to the floor and throws Orton at the ropes, taking out
the referee in the process. Randy finds a chair but gets it slapped out
of his hands before they go into the crowd.

That goes nowhere so they head back to ringside where Orton tries the
Elevated DDT again, only to have Show escape and hit the KO punch. Back
inside and the Authority comes out for a distraction, allowing Orton to
hit a quick RKO. The annoying crowd chants for Daniel Bryan as Orton hits
the Punt to retain.

Rating: D-. What the heck was that? Unfortunately, it was exactly what
most people were expecting. Big Show was trying but there’s only so much
you can do when Orton spends a third of an eleven minute match running,
not counting the interference at the end. Horrid main event but I guess



it sets up HHH vs. Big Show.

Post match here’s Cena to hold up the World Heavyweight Championship
while Orton holds up the WWE Championship. That’s Wrestlemania it would
seem, but it would actually be next month.

Overall Rating: D+. This show had its moments but they totally lost me
around the time of the Henry match. The card was about the same as it
felt like it was going to be with a few good matches but little to care
about in the main event scenes. Orton vs. Big Show was as nothing of a
match as it could have been and the interference was just predictable.
This show just didn’t feel necessary though it wasn’t the worst effort
ever.

Ratings Comparison

The Miz vs. Kofi Kingston

Original:B-

Redo: C

Real Americans/Shield vs. Cody Rhodes/Goldust/Rey
Mysterio/Usos

Original:B-

Redo: C

Curtis Axel vs. Big E. Langston

Original:D+

Redo: D+

Total Divas vs. True Divas

Original:D-

Redo: F

Mark Henry vs. Ryback



Original:D

Redo: D

Alberto Del Rio vs. John Cena

Original:D+

Redo: B

Wyatt Family vs. CM Punk/Daniel Bryan

Original:B

Redo: B-

Big Show vs. Randy Orton

Original:D-

Redo: D

Overall Rating

Original:D+

Redo: C-

Dang I hated Del Rio back then.

Here’s the original review if you’re interested:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2013/11/24/survivor-series-2013-
they-had-me-for-a-bit/

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Updated History of the Intercontinental Title in E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/10/02/new-paperback-kbs-his
tory-of-the-intercontinental-title-updated-version/

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2013/11/24/survivor-series-2013-they-had-me-for-a-bit/
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2013/11/24/survivor-series-2013-they-had-me-for-a-bit/


And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

 

Main  Event  –  October  19,
2017: I’m Rather Speechless
Main Event
Date: October 19, 2017
Location: Moda Center, Portland, Oregon
Commentators: Vic Joseph, Nigel McGuinness

If WWE is heading towards Tables, Ladders and Chairs, Main Event is
coming right along with it. This is another one of those weeks where the
main show didn’t do so well, meaning the short form recap version might
work a little bit better. Then again, that likely includes Dash Wilder
losing in a singles match. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Rhyno vs. Dash Wilder

Yes, AGAIN, for the third time in six weeks. Rhyno works on the arm to
start so let’s dash over to the ropes for the break. For some reason Dash
tries a test of strength….and actually takes Rhyno down to his knees.
Dash hammers away at the neck and gets two off a running neckbreaker.

We hit the chinlock and the fans are immediately chanting for Rhyno to
fight back. I’m kind of stunned by how he stays popular but the fact that
he’s basically the same character he’s always been has a lot to do with
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it. Rhyno fights up but the Gore is blocked with a knee lift. The
spinebuster is countered into a sunset flip for two (Dash is learning
from his previous defeats.) but the second attempt connects to finish
Dash off at 5:29.

Rating: C+. You know what? Not bad at all. As repetitive as this mini
feud has been, I can go for Dash learning a little about Rhyno and using
that for a near fall. It’s still not a great match or a great story, but
for a match that was supposed to be filler, they actually put some
thought into it, making for a much better performance. Call this one a
pleasant surprise.

We look back at Shield TripleBombing Braun Strowman through the
announcers’ table.

From Raw.

It’s time for MizTV with Miz being flanked by the Bar and Curtis Axel but
no Bo Dallas. Miz talked about how they’re ready to destroy the Shield
right now but they’ll wait until Sunday night. Sheamus says the Shield
will be broken into three pieces. They’re ready to destroy Shield and
here’s tonight’s guest: their partner on Sunday, Braun Strowman.

Braun says it’s time to destroy the Shield forever and it starts tonight
inside the cage. The fans get in a YES/REALLY battle with Miz, who has a
bit of a surprise: there’s going to be a fifth member of the team. The
fans want Curtis Axel but here’s Kurt Angle to say this isn’t happening.

Kurt has a deal for Miz though: if Strowman wins tonight, the fifth man
can join. If Reigns wins though, Strowman is out and it’s 3-3 again. Miz
says it’s on but Angle says everyone is banned from ringside in both the
cage match (kind of redundant) and the Tag Team Title match.

Also from Raw.

Here’s Finn Balor for a chat. He talks about the Celtic festival of
Sowen, which sounds like Halloween cranked up to eleven. Last week Finn
say Bray’s tricks but he has his own too. This Sunday, the Demon will
slay a monster of his own. Finn’s demon has no fear….and the Demon paint



appears on his face. It disappears and Finn says his Demon dreams of
nightmares (paint on and off again) and it wants to meet Sister Abigail.
Run. Never let WWE get supernatural.

Drew Gulak vs. Mustafa Ali

Gulak has his NO CHANTS sign. Drew headlocks him to the mat to start and
is greeted with a WE ARE CHANTING chant because this crowd is actually
clever. Ali tries a drop down but Drew holds the ropes and slaps on a
headlock. Back up and Ali springboards over him into a wristlock and we
take a break. We come back with Ali scoring off a dropkick and getting
two off the rolling neckbreaker. It’s too early for the 054 as Gulak
(Drew: “NO FLY!”) pulls Ali off the ropes for a crash. Not that it
matters as another kick to the head sets up the 054 for the pin at 8:00.

Rating: C. I could have gone for a bit more history between the two of
them (though hearing Nigel sing the Aladdin song again made up for it)
but this was fine. There’s something amusing about the fact that the
faces ALWAYS win these matches. It’s logical, but WWE doesn’t do much to
hide the fact that this is a glorified dark match.

Pay per view rundown.

From Raw again to wrap us up.

Roman Reigns vs. Braun Strowman

Inside a cage and Miz jumps in on commentary. Strowman sends him into the
corner to start but it’s way too early for the running powerslam. Reigns
slips out and tries to climb, only to get pulled down. Some clotheslines
have almost no effect but some big boots have a big more effect. Strowman
goes shoulder first into the corner and there are the rapid fire
clotheslines. One heck of a spinebuster gets two on Roman and we take a
break.

Back with Reigns tasting the cage a few times. Strowman throws him at the
cage so Reigns grabs the top for a climb. Now why did he think that would
work with Strowman looking at him. Strowman misses a charge and hits the
cage though, allowing Reigns to score with some kicks to the face. A



Samoan drop gets two with a heck of a kickout so Reigns makes another
escape attempt. Cue the Bar to cut Reigns off so Ambrose and Rollins are
outside to cut them off. THEN WHAT WAS THE POINT IN BANNING THEM BOTH
FROM RINGSIDE???

Braun gets up in time to pull Reigns back inside with a superplex off the
cage. Miz: “COVER!!!” Everyone not in the match brawls up to the stage as
we cut away from the match entirely. Miz joins them and the fight heads
backstage. Again, we’re not even looking at the CAGE MATCH WITH TWO
MONSTERS FIGHTING EACH OTHER because we need to see this instead. For all
we know there’s a tango contest going on at the moment as Miz closes a
metal door, locking the four of them in the parking lot.

Back to the ring with Reigns fighting to his feet after suffering from a
bad bowl of soup as served up by Chef Strowman (prove that it didn’t
happen). Miz is back on commentary as Reigns goes up top, only to slip
down and crotch Strowman. A Superman Punch staggers Strowman and a second
puts him down. Strowman throws Reigns in the air but gets Superman
Punched again for two.

It’s spear time….and Kane’s lights come on. Strowman splashes Reigns but
eats a spear anyway. Kane comes up through the mat though and stares
Reigns down, followed by a chokeslam. A second chokeslam sets up the
running powerslam, followed by a Tombstone for good measure. Strowman
adds another powerslam and Reigns is done at 17:24.

Rating: C-. Let me make sure I have this straight. Angle bans everyone
from ringside so we have SIX PEOPLE interfere? And Reigns loses his first
match after the reunion (not fairly but it’s a loss)? Here’s the thing:
Kane was in Shield’s first match and Reigns retired his brother at
Wrestlemania so there’s definitely a connection there. Unfortunately we
didn’t hear anything about that and it’s basically just the idea that Miz
got Kane to join for no apparent reason. Of course the announcers sold
things well here, though there’s a better story to tell.

Miz, on top of a ladder, announces Kane as the fifth member of the team
to end the show.

Overall Rating: C+. The shortened version helped a bit here but that’s



not exactly enough to make up for a pretty one dimensional Raw. Wilder
vs. Rhyno was shockingly above average (I hesitate to call it good) and
the cruiserweights did their thing and that’s enough to compliment a few
nice things from Monday. Not bad here.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Updated History of the Intercontinental Title in E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/10/02/new-paperback-kbs-his
tory-of-the-intercontinental-title-updated-version/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Monday  Night  Raw  –  October
17, 2017: All Your Shields In
One Basket
I apologize for the delay but the in-laws are in town and I
had to pick them up at the airport.  They’ll be around for a
few weeks so things might be a big slow.  The shows will be up
that night but they won’t likely be on time.  Sorry about
that.

 

Monday Night Raw
Date: October 16, 2017
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Location: Moda Center, Portland, Oregon
Commentators: Corey Graves, Michael Cole, Booker T.

It’s the go home show for Tables, Ladders and Chairs but tonight we’re
focusing on a cage match with Roman Reigns facing Braun Strowman. In
addition to that though we have Dean Ambrose and Seth Rollins defending
the Tag Team Titles against the Bar. There’s a good chance of a title
change with the TLC match this Sunday. Let’s get to it.

As expected, we open with a four minute recap of last week’s Shield
reunion.

Here’s Kurt Angle to open things up. Angle hypes up Sunday’s main event
but here’s Shield, through the crowd, to the old music and in the riot
gear, drawing a VERY strong THIS IS AWESOME chant. Now why couldn’t they
do this last week??? Angle lets them have the ring and it’s Rollins
saying he can’t believe they’re back. It’s been five years since they
debuted and he couldn’t be happier than to be here with his brothers
again.

Ambrose, looking more fired up and charismatic than he has in years, says
they divide and conquer like no one else. Maybe he got a bit ahead of
himself last week when he said they could fight four, five or six guys
but he’d do the same thing again all over. He wants to fight right now so
here are the Bar, Miz and Strowman. Angle cuts them off though and says
if this fight happens, there’s no cage match later. Tensions cool, at
least for now.

Elias is with the Club and has a song but the Club wants to warm up their
vocal cords. Gallows sounds like a small dog barking before calling us
all nerds. Anderson on the other hand clucks like a chicken….and belts
out COOL COCKY BAD! Next up is a song about Jason Jordan, meaning it’s
time for a six man tag.

Elias/The Club vs. Jason Jordan/Titus O’Neil/Apollo Crews

Titus and Gallows start things off as we hear about Titus trying to
recruit Jordan to Titus Worldwide. A big clothesline puts Gallows on the
floor and everything breaks down as we take a break. Back with Gallows



kicking Crews in the head and handing it off to Elias for some stomping.
Crews kicks him in the face and dives over to the hot tag to Jordan so
house can be cleaned. A belly to belly gets two and it’s time for the
running shoulders all over the place. Crews makes the tag and hits the
Toss Powerbomb for the pin on Anderson at 6:48. Not enough shown to rate
but this was fine.

Short pay per view rundown.

Video on Asuka.

Emma is sick of hearing about Asuka but here’s Alexa Bliss to say she
feels the pain. Bliss shifts the focus to Mickie James, who body shamed
her last week. They’re ready for a tag match later tonight.

Video on Brian Kendrick and Jack Gallagher tormenting Cedric Alexander.

Cedric Alexander vs. Jack Gallagher

Hang on a second though as here’s Rich Swann to even the odds against
Kendrick and Gallagher. Jack wastes no time in slugging away and drops
Cedric with a headbutt. We hit the chinlock for a bit before a dropkick
to the back has Cedric in even more trouble. Another kick to the chest
and it’s off to another neck crank. Kendrick offers a distraction, and
gets DDT’d by Swann. The distraction lets Cedric hit a Lumbar Check on
Gallagher (with an outstanding sell job) for the pin at 3:21.

Rating: D+. Nothing to see until the ending, though you can see the tag
match from here. I’m digging Gallagher and Kendrick as a team as of late
and they’re good for opponents in a match like this. Unfortunately I’m
not sure if they’re going to go anywhere near the title, which makes this
a big of a waste of time. The sell of the ending was great though.

It’s time for MizTV with Miz being flanked by the Bar and Curtis Axel but
no Bo Dallas. Miz talked about how they’re ready to destroy the Shield
right now but they’ll wait until Sunday night. Sheamus says the Shield
will be broken into three pieces. They’re ready to destroy Shield and
here’s tonight’s guest: their partner on Sunday, Braun Strowman.

Braun says it’s time to destroy the Shield forever and it starts tonight



inside the cage. The fans get in a YES/REALLY battle with Miz, who has a
bit of a surprise: there’s going to be a fifth member of the team. The
fans want Curtis Axel but here’s Kurt Angle to say this isn’t happening.

Kurt has a deal for Miz though: if Strowman wins tonight, the fifth man
can join. If Reigns wins though, Strowman is out and it’s 3-3 again. Miz
says it’s on but Angle says everyone is banned from ringside in both the
cage match (kind of redundant) and the Tag Team Title match.

Sasha Banks vs. Alicia Fox

Banks made Fox tap in the elimination match last week. Before the match,
Fox says she was scratching her nose last week and deserves more respect.
Oh and a t-shirt! Sasha wastes no time in trying the Bank Statement but
Fox is in the ropes in a hurry. Fox kicks her down and we hit the
chinlock in a hurry. There’s a backbreaker into a second chinlock on
Banks but Sasha won’t have any more of this. The comeback takes all of a
moment and the Bank Statement makes Fox tap at 2:51.

Fox screeches after the loss.

Post break, Fox attacks Banks in the back and sends her into various
things. More screeching ensues.

Here’s Enzo Amore for a chat as Graves wants an air sick bag. He misses
his title and we see Mustafa Ali costing him the belt last week. Last
week, Enzo got ripped off and Kalisto robbed him of the title. This
brings out Kalisto for the trash talk but Drew Gulak, Tony Nese, Noam Dar
and Ariya Daivari come in for the long form beatdown. Cue Mustafa Ali for
the save until the numbers game gets the better of him. This seems a
little Survivor Series-ish.

Tag Team Titles: The Bar vs. Seth Rollins/Dean Ambrose

Rollins and Ambrose are defending. Sheamus starts with Ambrose with Dean
stomping him down in the corner. The champs clean house in a hurry to
start and the stereo dives put Sheamus and Cesaro down with little
trouble. Sheamus forearms Dean down back inside and we take a break.

Back with Rollins fighting out of Sheamus’ chinlock but getting caught in



the Irish Curse for two. Stereo kicks to the ribs get two on Rollins and
he can’t power out of Cesaro’s front facelock. Cesaro isn’t taking the
risk though and kicks Dean off the apron. The fans chant for Ambrose but
settle for Seth striking away. Cesaro gets backdropped to the floor and a
diving tag brings in Ambrose.

Everything breaks down and Cesaro avoids the catapult into the post ala
the teeth incident. Double dives take the Bar down and the top rope elbow
gets two on Cesaro. Something like a Hart Attack gets two on Dean but the
double crucifix is broken up. Instead it’s a pair of superkicks to the
ribs, setting up Dirty Deeds to put Cesaro away and retain the titles at
12:10.

Rating: B. These teams work very well together and it’s amazing how much
more interested I was in seeing them fight when the Club and no one else
was around to waste our time. It also helps to have Miz doing most of the
talking, which was one of the major issues in the previous part of the
feud. Good match here, though nothing was coming close to the previous
version.

Post break Axel gives the Bar a pep talk because he wants in the main
event. Strowman comes in and the pep talking continues. Axel NEEDS to be
in that match and is ready to go fight Reigns right now. Strowman: “Then
go find him.” Axel: “You mean now?”

We look back at Bray Wyatt becoming Sister Abigail last week.

Here’s Finn Balor for a chat. He talks about the Celtic festival of
Sowen, which sounds like Halloween cranked up to eleven. Last week Finn
say Bray’s tricks but he has his own too. This Sunday, the Demon will
slay a monster of his own. Finn’s demon has no fear….and the Demon paint
appears on his face. It disappears and Finn says his Demon dreams of
nightmares (paint on and off again) and it wants to meet Sister Abigail.
Run. Never let WWE get supernatural.

Emma/Alexa Bliss vs. Bayley/Mickie James

Mickie armbars Emma to start and it’s quickly off to Bayley for a double
back elbow and a Paisan elbow drop. Bliss comes in and takes a kind of



Twist of Fate over the middle rope. Emma breaks it up at two and a bunch
of yelling takes us to a break. Back with Emma sending Bayley into the
buckle a few times for no effect. Emma going into the buckle has some
effect though and Emma is all staggered. A knee drop gets two on Emma but
she sends Bayley outside and into the barricade to take over.

Back in and Bliss hits a running slap to the face, followed by a chinlock
to slow things down again. Bayley finally sends her throat first into the
ropes and it’s a hot tag to bring in Mickie. House is cleaned in a hurry
and Mickie’s top rope Thesz press gets two with Emma making the save.
That’s fine with Mickie who superkicks Bliss for the pin at 11:21.

Rating: C. Just a quick match to set up something for Sunday. It didn’t
have anything special to it of course and Mickie isn’t likely to win the
title but it’s a simple enough story that isn’t hurting anything. Mickie
is great in this role and helps bridge the gap until we get to another
big challenger.

Axel goes after the Shield and we cut to a break.

Miz gives his future team a pep talk but asks where Axel is. Braun tells
him the news and Miz looks terrified.

Mickie is ready for revenge on Sunday. Those insults hurt but Mickie is
proud of her career. She has a three year old at home and can’t wait to
bring the title home to him.

Sasha vs. Alicia is the Kickoff Show match.

PPV card rundown.

Miz goes looking for Axel….and finds him hanging unconscious upside down
from a forklift.

The cage is lowered.

Miz isn’t worried about losing his fifth man, because Axel was never in
that spot.

Roman Reigns vs. Braun Strowman



Inside a cage and Miz jumps in on commentary. Strowman sends him into the
corner to start but it’s way too early for the running powerslam. Reigns
slips out and tries to climb, only to get pulled down. Some clotheslines
have almost no effect but some big boots have a big more effect. Strowman
goes shoulder first into the corner and there are the rapid fire
clotheslines. One heck of a spinebuster gets two on Roman and we take a
break.

Back with Reigns tasting the cage a few times. Strowman throws him at the
cage so Reigns grabs the top for a climb. Now why did he think that would
work with Strowman looking at him. Strowman misses a charge and hits the
cage though, allowing Reigns to score with some kicks to the face. A
Samoan drop gets two with a heck of a kickout so Reigns makes another
escape attempt. Cue the Bar to cut Reigns off so Ambrose and Rollins are
outside to cut them off. THEN WHAT WAS THE POINT IN BANNING THEM BOTH
FROM RINGSIDE???

Braun gets up in time to pull Reigns back inside with a superplex off the
cage. Miz: “COVER!!!” Everyone not in the match brawls up to the stage as
we cut away from the match entirely. Miz joins them and the fight heads
backstage. Again, we’re not even looking at the CAGE MATCH WITH TWO
MONSTERS FIGHTING EACH OTHER because we need to see this instead. For all
we know there’s a tango contest going on at the moment as Miz closes a
metal door, locking the four of them in the parking lot.

Back to the ring with Reigns fighting to his feet after suffering from a
bad bowl of soup as served up by Chef Strowman (prove that it didn’t
happen). Miz is back on commentary as Reigns goes up top, only to slip
down and crotch Strowman. A Superman Punch staggers Strowman and a second
puts him down. Strowman throws Reigns in the air but gets Superman
Punched again for two.

It’s spear time….and Kane’s lights come on. Strowman splashes Reigns but
eats a spear anyway. Kane comes up through the mat though and stares
Reigns down, followed by a chokeslam. A second chokeslam sets up the
running powerslam, followed by a Tombstone for good measure. Strowman
adds another powerslam and Reigns is done at 17:24.



Rating: C-. Let me make sure I have this straight. Angle bans everyone
from ringside so we have SIX PEOPLE interfere? And Reigns loses his first
match after the reunion (not fairly but it’s a loss)? Here’s the thing:
Kane was in Shield’s first match and Reigns retired his brother at
Wrestlemania so there’s definitely a connection there. Unfortunately we
didn’t hear anything about that and it’s basically just the idea that Miz
got Kane to join for no apparent reason. Of course the announcers sold
things well here, though there’s a better story to tell.

Miz, on top of a ladder, announces Kane as the fifth member of the team
to end the show.

Overall Rating: C+. Sunday really is a case of a one match card and the
more they add to that, the less I’m sure it’s going to work. Putting
eight people into one match isn’t often a good idea and it takes away a
lot of what you might be able to get elsewhere. Really, what else is
there? Sister Abigail vs. the Demon sounds more like a joke than anything
else. The women’s match feels standard and I’m not thrilled with two
cruiserweight matches. There’s a good chance I could be wrong, but if
that main event doesn’t work, they’re in major trouble.

Results

Jason Jordan/Titus O’Neil/Apollo Crews b. Elias/The Club – Toss Powerbomb
to Anderson

Cedric Alexander b. Jack Gallagher – Lumbar Check

Sasha Banks b. Alicia Fox – Bank Statement

Seth Rollins/Dean Ambrose b. The Bar – Dirty Deeds to Cesaro

Mickie James/Bayley b. Alexa Bliss/Emma – Superkick to Bliss

Braun Strowman b. Roman Reigns – Running powerslam

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Updated History of the Intercontinental Title in E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:



http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/10/02/new-paperback-kbs-his
tory-of-the-intercontinental-title-updated-version/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Main Event – October 5, 2017:
Can  We  Get  Dash  Away  Dash
Away From This?
Main Event
Date: October 5, 2017
Location: Pepsi Center, Denver, Colorado
Commentators: Vic Joseph, Nigel McGuinness

We’re back to the point where you can pretty much guess what’s coming for
a show like this. Odds are we’ll be seeing Dash Wilder losing again to go
with a cruiserweight match, which isn’t the most interesting stuff in the
world. As usual, it all comes down to which clips we get from Monday.
Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Dash Wilder vs. Heath Slater

Is this some kind of a joke that I’m not getting? Wilder has now faced
Rhyno, then Slater, then Rhyno, then Slater again in four straight weeks.
Dash throws a shirt at Slater to start but misses a charge out to the
floor as we might be in for a bit of comedy here. Back in and Slater runs
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him over for two before grabbing a front facelock.

A belly to back suplex gets Dash out of trouble and he tosses Heath
outside for a breather. Heath comes back in and eats a hard clothesline
for his efforts before we hit the chinlock. Something like Wasteland into
a backbreaker (cool) gets two on Slater but Dash charges into a rollup
out of the corner for the pin at 5:33.

Rating: D+. The more I watch these matches, the more I think they’re just
setting up the idea that Wilder isn’t much on his own but can be part of
a really good tag team. Either that or they haven’t put a bit of thought
into this and keep throwing Wilder out there because they have nothing
better to do on this show and it doesn’t matter in the slightest anyway.

From Raw.

We look at Amore getting destroyed last week.

Here’s Enzo Amore to talk about the beating he took last week. He’s now
put the cruiserweight division in the main event two weeks in a row and
you’re absolutely right that he deserves it. Enzo talks about all the
money he makes and all of his star power, but carrying the division has
made his back hurt. He brings up the No Contact clause from last week and
says there’s a new one tonight: if anyone attacks him, they’re fired. Now
he’s on top of the throne but he doesn’t have any opponents.

Cue the cruiserweight division to surround Amore but he insults every
single one of them in turn. This brings out Angle to say that none of the
cruiserweights at ringside can lay a hand on him. HOWEVER, there’s a new
member of the Cruiserweight division: Kalisto. The fight is on in a hurry
with Kalisto easily beating the heck out of Enzo.

Also from Raw.

Seth Rollins vs. Braun Strowman

Rollins kicks at the ribs to start but has to slip out of a running
powerslam attempt. For some reason Seth slaps him in the face, setting
off a chase. A kick to Braun’s head connects but Braun launches him into
the air for a big crash. We hit the chinlock for a bit before Seth fights



up and sends him outside. A suicide dive is knocked out of the air though
and we take a break.

Back with Rollins getting tossed via a fall away slam but sidestepping a
charge. Now the suicide dives connect, only to have the springboard knee
to the face get two. A great looking superkick drops Braun but the wind
up knee is countered with a clothesline. The running powerslam ends
Rollins at 10:27.

Rating: C. Not a bad little match here but there was no question about
Strowman winning. Rollins is great for something like this though as he’s
legitimate competition for Strowman and makes him look great even in
defeat. It was a fun match and a good way to open the show, which is all
you can ask for.

Strowman gives him another powerslam for fun. He goes back for more but
Dean Ambrose runs out for a save attempt, only to get chokeslammed for
his efforts. Another running powerslam leaves both champions laying.
Strowman leaves and here are Sheamus and Cesaro to pick the bones.

Lince Dorado/Rich Swann vs. Tony Nese/Noam Dar

Dorado and Dar start things off with Noam begging off in the corner early
on. He goes outside to fix his hair though and quickly tags off to Nese
in what is probably a smart move. It’s already time to work on Tony’s arm
with Lince and Rich taking turns. Stereo dropkicks drop Nese but Dar
trips Lince to take over.

Back from a break with Dorado grabbing a sunset flip but there’s no
referee to count. The handspring Stunner gets Dorado out of trouble
though and the hot tag brings in Swann. A bunch of kicks have the
villains in trouble and the spinning kick to the head sets up the Phoenix
splash to end Dar at 8:15.

Rating: C-. This didn’t have time to go anywhere when nearly half of it
was spent in a break. The perk of the cruiserweights is you can throw
them all out there in virtually any combination and have a watchable
match. That’s very valuable and something WWE knows how to exploit. That
being said, what has happened to Dar? He’s gone from a featured player in



the division to nothing in just a few months.

And finally from Raw again.

Intercontinental Title: Roman Reigns vs. The Miz

Miz is defending and comes out ala the Shield with the Miztourage. Reigns
wastes no time in bailing to the floor and beating the heck out of the
Miztourage to make things even. Axel staggers through the crowd so Reigns
follows him up for a chair to the back. Dallas gets one as well before
Reigns just unloads on both of them with multiple chair shots. The bell
rings after a break with Reigns headbutting the champ on the floor. Miz
avoids a charge though and Reigns winds up in the crowd. That’s only good
for a nine count but Miz catches him in a short DDT for two.

We hit the chinlock for a bit before Miz switches to just choking on the
ropes. Back from a break with Miz hitting the YES Kicks but getting
caught in a sitout powerbomb for a very near fall. The Superman Punch is
countered into the Skull Crushing Finale for the same and Miz is stunned.
The second Superman Punch connects for an even closer two and it’s
Reigns’ turn to be shocked. Reigns loads up the spear but Sheamus and
Cesaro pull him out for the DQ at 10:47.

Rating: B-. This was good while it lasted but the ending hurt it a lot.
They’re not hiding what they’re going for in the post match stuff and
while there’s nothing wrong with that, I could go for it not being so
heavy handed. There were some awesome near falls in this one and it was
really entertaining at times, but the time factor and the storyline stuff
isn’t great.

Reigns gets destroyed post match. The fans chant for the Shield as Reigns
takes a TripleBomb. Miz, Sheamus and Cesaro do the Shield pose. That
would be a heck of a lot better than Miz and the Miztourage.

Later in the show.

A banged up Reigns is in the back when Ambrose comes in. They stare at
each other a bit until Rollins comes in as well. Ambrose leaves with
Rollins going the opposite way. Reigns thinks things over to end the



show. No one ever said or did anything more than look at the others.

Overall Rating: C. They packed in all the big stuff from Raw here and
that’s a nice feeling. The original content here is really getting
repetitive though and they need to change things up a bit, just for the
sake of not being so dull. It’s ok to not have Wilder lose for a single
week or just throw in a tag match. Not a bad show here but skip the
original stuff.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Updated History of the Intercontinental Title in E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/10/02/new-paperback-kbs-his
tory-of-the-intercontinental-title-updated-version/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

New  Column:  Still,  He  Is
Eerily Like Diesel
So we have this Shield reunion.  How can this be used to
benefit Roman Reigns?

https://wrestlingrumors.net/kbs-review-still-eerily-like-diese
l/

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/10/05/new-column-still-he-is-eerily-like-diesel/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/10/05/new-column-still-he-is-eerily-like-diesel/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/kbs-review-still-eerily-like-diesel/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/kbs-review-still-eerily-like-diesel/


Main  Event  –  September  28,
2017:  Yeah  We’ve  Been  Here
Before
Main Event
Date: September 28, 2017
Location: Citizens Business Bank Arena, Ontario, California
Commentators: Vic Joseph, Corey Graves

It’s the post No Mercy stretch now as we’re heading towards Tables,
Ladders and Chairs and then Survivor Series. Brock Lesnar retained the
Universal Title over Braun Strowman and the question now is what do we do
in the champion’s absence. I’m thinking we watch some lower midcarders
and cruiserweights. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence, which I believe is new this week.

Dash Wilder vs. Rhyno

We hit the ECW chant as they stare each other down to start. Rhyno
headlocks him for a bit before they trade arm work. A hard shoulder drops
Dash but he snaps Rhyno’s arm over the ropes. Dash’s armbar has little
effect and they collide again to put both guys down. A belly to belly
gives Rhyno two and the Gore puts Dash away at 5:36.

Rating: I know he’s a tag wrestler but do they really have to have Dash
lose three weeks in a row like this? I mean….I’m actually complaining
about someone win/loss record on Main Event. If the rest of the year is
any indication, Wilder is on the verge of winning a World Title ala
Jinder Mahal.

Video on Strowman vs. Lesnar.

From Raw.
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Here’s Alexa Bliss for a chat. She considers all of the fans her friends
and she has to be honest with them: she is VERY disappointed with each
and every single one of them. This morning she got up and looked at some
messages about her title win but everything was about Sasha, Bayley or
Asuka. Alexa has cleaned out the entire women’s division but here’s
Mickie James to interrupt.

Mickie brings up Alexa insulting her on Raw Talk after last night’s show.
Alexa says she’s been watching her since she was a little girl and Mickie
was even on her top eight on MySpace. There are still some fans who say
Mickie still has it but she’s worried about Mickie breaking a hip. Mickie
brags about all the barriers and hearts she’s broken since Alexa was
still in a training bra. Mickie: “And that seems to still be working for
you.” Alexa calls her an old lady and gets slapped in the face, followed
by a superkick for good measure.

Video on John Cena vs. Roman Reigns, including Cena on Raw Talk where he
implied that his career is winding down.

Gran Metalik/Lince Dorado vs. Drew Gulak/Tony Nese

Metalik speeds things up to start and flips around until a headlock keeps
Nese in trouble. Dorado comes in for a springboard crossbody and the
villains are sent outside in a hurry. Gulak gets taken down by a Dorado
dive but Nese clotheslines Metalik in half to send us to a break. Back
with everything breaking down again with Metalik taking Nese down with an
over the top flip dive. A springboard backsplash puts Gulak away at 7:54.

Rating: C-. So you remember how they do this match almost every week?
Well this is the most recent version. There was no need for the
commercial break in the middle of a match that was barely four minute of
televised action. The dives were cool at least, though that’s the case
with all of these matches.

Recap of Enzo Amore taking the Cruiserweight Title from Neville and the
ensuing beatdown the next night on Raw.

We’ll wrap it up with this.



Miz vs. Roman Reigns

Non-title. Reigns pops him in the jaw to start and knocks Miz outside
without too much effort. Miz stays on the floor long enough to get Reigns
to chase him, allowing a few shots as he gets back in. An Axel cheap shot
lets Miz boot him in the face and we hit a chinlock. Reigns powers out
but gets taken down by the Miztourage again.

Back in and Miz scores with the running corner dropkicks but Reigns pulls
him out of the air with a Samoan drop. Yet another Miztourage distraction
lets Miz get in the running clothesline and the YES Kicks. Reigns has
finally had it and punches everyone in the face, setting up the apron
dropkick. Axel offers ANOTHER distraction though and Miz’s short DDT is
good for two. Not that it matters as Reigns spears him down for the pin
at 9:50.

Rating: C. They weren’t exactly hiding what they were going for here and
you can see the post-match stuff from here. However, as usual, they have
no reason to have Miz job here when they could have just done a DQ. But
hey, we can add Miz and the Intercontinental Title to things Reigns has
conquered to the same level of reaction. Have I mentioned I’m REALLY not
ok with the ending to last night’s match?

Reigns tries to fight off the trio but gets laid out with a chair. The
Miztourage goes to leave but comes back for some more shots, including
another big one with the chair. They throw in the Shield pose to really
make this one clear.

Overall Rating: D. This was even more skippable than the usual Main Event
if that’s even possible. Raw wasn’t great in the first place (though it
had good moments) and the original content here was even less important
than it tends to be. There isn’t much going on at the moment, but that
could change as quickly as next week, as usual.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Complete 2002 Monday Night Raw Reviews in either E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/21/new-e-bookpaperback-k

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/21/new-e-bookpaperback-kbs-More


bs-complete-monday-night-raw-2002-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Monday Night Raw – September
25, 2017: Everything You Need
To Know
Monday Night Raw
Date: September 25, 2017
Location: Citizens Business Bank Arena, Ontario, California
Commentators: Michael Cole, Corey Graves, Booker T.

We’re past No Mercy and that means we have about a month to go before
Tables Ladders and Chairs 2017. That means it’s time to build a card,
which doesn’t seem likely to contain Brock Lesnar. It does however
include Roman Reigns, who defeated John Cena last night and Braun
Strowman, who fell to Lesnar in the Universal Title match. Let’s get to
it.

Here’s are the Miz and the Miztourage for MizTV. After a quick look at
Miz retaining the Intercontinental Title last night and bragging about
his victory, Miz brings out his guest for the evening: Roman Reigns. Miz
talks about Reigns’ accomplishments, including retiring Undertaker.
Reigns says Cena carried the company for fifteen years and even an idiot
like Miz can see that Reigns is the new guy.

That brings Miz to Jason Jordan, who isn’t good enough to be in the ring
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with him. Reigns disagrees, and says Miz wouldn’t win without the
Miztourage. He tells Axel and Dallas to go get him a cold beer but Miz
brings up Reigns having help in the form of the Shield. A match between
the trios is teased and Reigns gets out of his chair, sending the
Miztourage and company to the floor. Cue Kurt Angle to say Miz is facing
Reigns tonight, but first the Miztourage will be facing Matt Hardy and
Jason Jordan.

Matt Hardy/Jason Jordan vs. Miztourage

Jordan takes Dallas down without too much effort and northern lights Axel
for two. It’s off to Matt for a headlock before the Miztourage being
cleaned out as we take a break. Back with the Miztourage in control and
Axel grabbing a chinlock on Jordan. That goes nowhere as it’s off to Matt
for the middle rope elbow to the back of the head. Everything breaks down
and Jordan does his running shoulder in the corner, followed by the belly
to belly on Axel. The Side Effect into the Twist of Fate puts Dallas away
at 10:25.

Rating: D+. Well that happened. What in the world am I supposed to say
about this one anyway? Jordan was thrown in there because Jeff was hurt
and it’s not like they have any other teams to throw in there. Heath
Slater and Rhyno are available but they’re pretty low level, even for
something like this. In other words, MAKE SOME NEW TEAMS ALREADY!

Quick video on Lesnar vs. Strowman, trying to make it far less
disappointing than it really was.

Elias vs. Apollo Crews

Rematch from last night’s Kickoff Show. Apollo takes him down with a
headlock and Elias can’t do much from there. Back up and Crews snaps off
a dropkick and a clothesline, drawing a rather hard chant from the fans.
Crews dives over the top onto Elias and poses with Titus, only to have
Elias kick Titus’ knee out. Back in and Elias runs him over, followed by
Drift Away for the pin at 2:42. That was Elias’ only offense.

Titus beats up Elias post match.



Finn Balor thanks Bray Wyatt for pushing him to the limit and says he
wants the Universal Title match.

Here’s Curt Hawkins to issue a challenge to end his losing streak.

Braun Strowman vs. Curt Hawkins

Hawkins bails before Strowman gets in the ring so Strowman chases him
through the crowd. Curt gets caught without too much effort and a
chokeslam puts him through a table. Strowman takes him to the stage and
powerslams Hawkins through the LED wall in a big crash. No match of
course.

With Hawkins pretty much dead, Strowman goes to the ring and grabs the
mic. After last night, he wants a real fight right now. Cue Dean Ambrose
with a taped up shoulder to answer the challenge.

Braun Strowman vs. Dean Ambrose

Strowman throws him around to start and drives Dean into the corner. Dean
stumbles backwards, slaps him in the face, and then falls down. The
running powerslam is countered though as Dean grabs a sleeper. They fall
out to the floor with Dean posting him, only to miss a charge back
inside. Strowman gets knocked outside and Dean’s suicide dive into a
tornado DDT plants him with a loud thud. Back in and a basement dropkick
staggers Strowman for two. A missed charge sends Braun into the post but
the top rope elbow is countered into the powerslam to give Strowman the
pin at 6:32.

Rating: C+. This was fun and a good way to get Strowman back on his feet
but for what? Where is Strowman supposed to go from here? He’s fought
Reigns already so maybe Balor? Is that the most interesting thing in the
world? Not that it really matters as we’re just waiting on Lesnar to
return for his title defense at the Rumble anyway, making the whole thing
a pretty big waste of time. But hey, Roman vs. Lesnar II right?

Angle is telling the referee for the Miz vs. Reigns match to keep an eye
on the Miztourage. Cue Enzo Amore to say he wants a celebration for
tonight. Angle doesn’t think so but once he can understand Enzo, he



agrees to the idea. This is Enzo’s first title so Angle asks if he’d like
some advice from a Hall of Famer. Enzo: “Nah.”

Seth Rollins brings Dean a bag of ice for his shoulder. Dean is still
going to be at ringside for Rollins vs. Sheamus later. Seth is going to
go request a match with Strowman for next week.

Here’s Alexa Bliss for a chat. She considers all of the fans her friends
and she has to be honest with them: she is VERY disappointed with each
and every single one of them. This morning she got up and looked at some
messages about her title win but everything was about Sasha, Bayley or
Asuka. Alexa has cleaned out the entire women’s division but here’s
Mickie James to interrupt.

Mickie brings up Alexa insulting her on Raw Talk after last night’s show.
Alexa says she’s been watching her since she was a little girl and Mickie
was even on her top eight on MySpace. There are still some fans who say
Mickie still has it but she’s worried about Mickie breaking a hip. Mickie
brags about all the barriers and hearts she’s broken since Alexa was
still in a training bra. Mickie: “And that seems to still be working for
you.” Alexa calls her an old lady and gets slapped in the face, followed
by a superkick for good measure.

Seth Rollins vs. Sheamus

Cesaro, even without the teeth, is here too. Sheamus throws him into the
corner to start but gets sent shoulder first into the opposite post for
his efforts. That means a suicide dive from Rollins, only to get caught
in an Irish Curse back inside. Sheamus bends Seth’s knee around his neck
before getting two off a sitout powerbomb. After a Cloverleaf doesn’t get
him very far, Sheamus kicks the head out of Rollins’ jaw for two. The
Brogue Kick misses though and Rollins grabs the wind-up knee for the pin
at 4:12.

Rating: C. This didn’t have time to do much and felt like leftovers from
last night’s great match. Rollins winning makes sense when he’s facing
Strowman next week, though I’d like to see Rollins get back into the
World Title scene. Of course, again, we need a champion around to fight
and apparently we can’t do that for a few months now. Eh I’m sure this



won’t be a problem whatsoever.

Balor comes up to Goldust, who isn’t cool with Balor taking shots at him.
Goldust didn’t ask for nor does he need Balor’s help. Finn apologizes but
Goldust hits him in the face and beats him up anyway.

Video on Reigns vs. Cena. After last night’s loss, Cena talked about his
role changing in WWE and how much of a weight it felt like was being
lifted off his shoulders when he lost. He’s not sure he can continue at
this pace and while he’s not done, he’s transitioning.

Miz vs. Roman Reigns

Non-title. Reigns pops him in the jaw to start and knocks Miz outside
without too much effort. Miz stays on the floor long enough to get Reigns
to chase him, allowing a few shots as he gets back in. An Axel cheap shot
lets Miz boot him in the face and we hit a chinlock. Reigns powers out
but gets taken down by the Miztourage again.

Back in and Miz scores with the running corner dropkicks but Reigns pulls
him out of the air with a Samoan drop. Yet another Miztourage distraction
lets Miz get in the running clothesline and the YES Kicks. Reigns has
finally had it and punches everyone in the face, setting up the apron
dropkick. Axel offers ANOTHER distraction though and Miz’s short DDT is
good for two. Not that it matters as Reigns spears him down for the pin
at 9:50.

Rating: C. They weren’t exactly hiding what they were going for here and
you can see the post-match stuff from here. However, as usual, they have
no reason to have Miz job here when they could have just done a DQ. But
hey, we can add Miz and the Intercontinental Title to things Reigns has
conquered to the same level of reaction. Have I mentioned I’m REALLY not
ok with the ending to last night’s match?

Reigns tries to fight off the trio but gets laid out with a chair. The
Miztourage goes to leave but comes back for some more shots, including
another big one with the chair. They throw in the Shield pose to really
make this one clear.



Goldust vs. Finn Balor

Goldust goes straight after him and sends Balor shoulder first into the
post. Balor gets dropped onto the barricade and we take a break. Back
with Goldust holding a waistlock and kicking Balor in the ribs. Balor
kicks him down and stomps away, followed by the Sling Blade and the Coup
de Grace for the pin at 7:24.

Rating: D+. This was as good as Finn Balor vs. Goldust was going to be.
Not that I’m complaining about seeing Goldust getting some time at this
stage in his career but it’s not like there’s any real reason to believe
Balor was in any real danger here. Balor needs something to do that isn’t
Bray Wyatt but who else is he supposed to feud with at the moment?

Post match Bray’s lights come on and what sounds like a kid sings He’s
Got The Whole World In His Hands. Yes, this is actually continuing for
whatever reason they have this time.

Bayley and Sasha Banks are in the back before their tag match later.
Bayley apologizes for costing her the title last night but says she wants
to win it herself. Banks seems cool with that.

Enzo receives a no contract rule for his celebration, saying if any
cruiserweight attacks him they can’t have a future title shot. Angle
finds him very annoying.

Emma/Nia Jax vs. Bayley/Sasha Banks

Nia and Bayley start things off with the monster knocking Banks off the
apron and flattening Bayley with a clothesline. Back from a break with
Nia cranking on Bayley’s arm and sitting on it for good measure (Graves:
“That won’t just separate your shoulder. That will divorce it!”). Bayley
finally kicks Emma away, sending her right into Nia. The hot tag brings
in Banks to clean house with some bad dropkicks and a Regal Cutter to
Emma. Everything breaks down and Nia gets double teamed on the floor,
including a good posting from Bayley. Back in and the Bayley to Belly
puts Emma away at 8:35.

Rating: C-. You know, at some point Nia has to actually win something and



stop getting taken down every single time. At this point we’re just
waiting for Asuka though as she’s going to be a complete game changer for
the entire division. The match wasn’t bad or anything but Bayley and
Banks vs. Emma isn’t exactly in doubt.

Here’s Enzo for the closing segment. He says that it wasn’t a dream and
first of all it’s time to talk about his morning. This morning, he woke
up and looked at the title, which made him start reflecting. Over the
last few months, there have been more than a cuppa haters. Those people
were jealous, just like his former partner Big Cass. From the looks of
Cass’ knee, Enzo was the one holding him up. He’s heard the YOU CAN’T
WRESTLE chants and now it’s time to retire his jersey.

Enzo pulls a sheet off a framed Certified G jersey and says that he’s
done the impossible by making 205 Live relevant. This brings out the
majority of the cruiserweight division and Enzo starts cracking jokes.
Rich Swann is a bad dancer, Cedric Alexander is the man that charisma
forgot, Gran Metalik has a big gut, Gulak’s gear looks stupid….and here’s
Neville to cut him off, again looking like a zombie after he lost the
title the last time.

Neville rips on Enzo for making everyone around him miserable. Enzo has
been tormenting the entire roster for a year and now he’s been dumped on
the cruiserweights’ doorstep. He’s done nothing but make a joke out of
everything and now it’s time to pay. Neville charges the ring but Enzo
brings up the no contact clause.

Enzo says that this is the first time the cruiserweights have closed the
show in the last nine months and it’s because of his star power. He moves
more merchandise than all of them combined so he’ll see everyone tomorrow
night on the Zo Show. Neville kicks him low and sends him through the
jersey. Enzo tries to bail but the division cuts him off so the beating
can continue. The contract is put into Enzo’s mouth and Neville
superkicks him to applause from his fellow cruiserweights. The Red Arrow
ends the show.

Overall Rating: D+. There were some good things on this show but sweet
goodness it died in the last hour. That’s been the idea they’ve been



trying in the last few weeks and it’s actually not the worst move in the
world. People aren’t watching in the last hour so why bother wasting
something bit when then audience isn’t around? The lack of a big story is
hurting things but I guess we’re using the Shield reunion as a stopgap
measure. Let me repeat that: the Shield reunion is a stopgap measure.
That should sum up this show’s problem in a nutshell.

Results

Matt Hardy/Jason Jordan b. Miztourage – Twist of Fate to Dallas

Elias b. Apollo Crews – Drift Away

Braun Strowman b. Dean Ambrose – Running powerslam

Seth Rollins b. Sheamus – Wind up knee

Roman Reigns b. Miz – Spear

Finn Balor b. Goldust – Coup de Grace

Sasha Banks/Bayley b. Emma/Nia Jax – Bayley to Belly to Emma

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Complete 2002 Monday Night Raw Reviews in either E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/21/new-e-bookpaperback-k
bs-complete-monday-night-raw-2002-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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No  Mercy  2017:  Space  is
Warped  and  Wrestling  is
Bendable
No Mercy 2017
Date: September 24, 2017
Location: Staples Center, Los Angeles, California
Commentators: Michael Cole, Booker T., Corey Graves

I don’t remember being this excited for a B pay per view in a very long
time. This show is all about the double main event with a combination of
Brock Lesnar defending the Universal Title against Braun Strowman and
John Cena vs. Roman Reigns in one heck of a big time match. That should
be more than enough to carry this show so let’s get to it.

Kickoff Show: Elias vs. Apollo Crews

No real story here as this was just thrown together for the sake of a
Kickoff match. Elias sings a little ditty about Los Angeles but gets cut
off by Titus Worldwide and Crews in particular. Elias shoves him away
without much effort and grabs a headlock to keep Crews slowed down. An
armbar has Elias in some trouble and Crews snaps off a dropkick to take
over. Elias sends him to the apron though and knocks Crews outside as we
take a break.

Back with Elias still in control until Crews punches him in the ribs and
slowly slugs away. Crews fights out of a reverse chinlock and scores with
the standing shooting star. An enziguri staggers Elias but he sends Crews
into the corner, setting up Drift Away for the pin at 8:54.

Rating: D+. This felt like a long Raw match and to be fair that’s all it
was really supposed to be. Apollo losing again doesn’t really do anything
that bad for him as it’s not like h had anything going for him anyway. On
the other hand you have Elias, who is looking more and more like someone
they would like to push every single week. Good outing from Elias but not
much of a match.
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Elias goes after Crews again but Titus makes a fast save.

The opening video looks at the two main events and talks about how
everyone has the potential to show no mercy.

Intercontinental Title: Jason Jordan vs. The Miz

Jordan is challenging after winning a six way on Raw. Miz gets a bit too
cocky to start and walks into a series of suplexes for his efforts. A
cheap shot to the ribs has Jason in trouble though and a DDT gets two.
The dueling WHO’S YOUR DADDY/LET’S GO MIZ chants starts up as Jordan
slugs away, only to get sent outside for a breather. Back in and we hit
the YES Kicks to Jordan with Cole and Corey arguing over who invented
them.

Jordan catches one of them in another suplex and a Saito suplex is good
for a near fall. Some rolling northern lights suplexes give Jordan a
bridging two and Miz bails outside again. Back in and Jordan slaps on a
Crossface for a bit, only to miss the running shoulder in the corner.
Another suplex drops Miz and now the shoulder hits but Jordan has to go
after Bo Dallas. Curtis Axel gets in a cheap shot though, knocking Jordan
into Miz for the Skull Crushing Finale to retain at 10:10.

Rating: C. Jordan’s suplexes looked great but I’m not sure that’s enough
to carry him to glory. He really doesn’t have enough of a character to
make it work but maybe it just needs another tweak to really start
clicking. Miz retaining is the right call as he gets to keep setting
himself closer towards the most days with the title.

Post match Jordan says he’s love a rematch and thinks Miz sucks, just
like the chants about his father.

Long recap of Bray Wyatt vs. Finn Balor. Bray targeted Finn for thinking
he was a false idol with the Balor Club. Bray beat him on Raw but then
lost to the Demon at Summerslam. Now Bray wants to win again to show he
can beat Balor himself.

Bray Wyatt vs. Finn Balor

Bray jumps him before the bell and sends Balor into various hard objects.



The referees come out to check on Balor and start to take him to the back
until Bray says that Balor is a coward who is scared of the monster in
front of him. Of course those are fighting words and the brawl is on
early. Sister Abigail is broken up and Balor sidesteps a charge to send
Bray outside.

Back in and Bray catches him with a superplex to stay on the bad ribs
like a good villain should. Finn’s shoulder is sent down into the apron
as Bray is picking him apart piece by piece. Bray gets caught in the ring
skirt though (That’s still a thing?) and Balor kicks him in the chest.
Back in and Balor goes up, only to have Bray do the spider walk to scare
the heck out of Finn.

The Sling Blade puts Bray down but he pops back up for a shot to the ribs
and the backsplash for two. A double stomp gets Balor out of trouble but
he takes too long going up top. Bray pulls him back down and hits a heck
of a clothesline for two more. Back to back suplex throws have the ribs
in more trouble (good psychological sense) but he takes too long on the
ropes too. Balor hits the running corner dropkick and the Coup de Grace
is good for the pin at 11:55.

Rating: C+. Better match than their last effort and hopefully this ends
their rivalry so Bray can find someone else to beat him up for a change.
The match ran into the same trap that so many Wyatt matches run into: I
didn’t buy most of his near falls because it felt like we were just
waiting around for him to get beaten. They really need to fix that if
they want Bray to move forward. Balor on the other hand needs to be in
the World Title picture like….oh anytime would be nice.

Asuka debuts at TLC.

Sheamus and Cesaro say they’ll win.

Tag Team Titles: Sheamus/Cesaro vs. Seth Rollins/Dean Ambrose

Rollins and Ambrose are defending. Ambrose sends both challengers outside
to start but gets run over from behind by Sheamus. Cesaro rams him hard
into the steps and comes up (well, he’s still on the ground but you get
the idea) holding his arm. Back in and things actually slow down a bit



for the referee to check on the arm so you know it’s serious. Cesaro’s
boot to the face gets two and he cranks on the arm for good measure.

Dean fights up and sends him into the post though, allowing the hot tag
to Rollins so house can be cleaned in a hurry, starting with the
springboard clothesline and a catapult into the post. There’s the low
superkick as Cesaro is bleeding from the face, due to LOSING BOTH OF HIS
FRONT TEETH WHEN HIS HEAD SMACKED INTO THE POST! AND HE’S STILL GOING!
Sweet goodness someone get this man a…..what the heck should he get?
Sheamus is ticked off (must be a dental enthusiast) and grabs three
straight Irish Curses to take Seth down.

It’s back to Cesaro (now less bloody) for a big boot to take Ambrose off
the apron. Rollins slugs away anyway and avoids a charge to send Sheamus
into the post. One heck of a backdrop sends Cesaro outside and the hot
tag brings Dean back in. Ambrose clotheslines Sheamus outside and, while
still favoring the arm, hits a suicide dive. Back in and Seth has to save
Dean from a double Razor’s Edge, only to have Cesaro kick him to the
floor.

That means a Sharpshooter and Crossface for Dean, who somehow makes the
ropes. The double Razor’s Edge gets two and Sheamus can’t believe the
kickout (fair enough, as that should be a heck of a finisher). With
nothing else working, the super White Noise is loaded up but Rollins is
there for a hurricanrana….which is blocked through raw power.

Sheamus gives Ambrose the regular White Noise and Cesaro superbombs
Rollins onto Dean for the most ludicrous kickout I’ve seen in months.
Dean collapses before a Brogue Kick can connect so Sheamus tries again,
only to hit Cesaro by mistake. The wind-up knee knocks Sheamus into Dirt
Deeds to retain the titles at 15:57.

Rating: B+. Do we still have Isaac Yankem’s business card? I don’t think
I need to explain that this was an insanely hard hitting match with both
teams beating the fire (and teeth) out of each other. I wasn’t expecting
anything coming into this and while the kickouts were ridiculous at times
(unfortunately that has to be plural), heck of a performance here and
worth checking out.



We recap the Women’s Title match, which is a five way due to trying to
throw in everyone they can. Alexa Bliss is defending, Sasha Banks is
getting a mandatory rematch, Nia Jax and Emma won a tag match to get here
and Bayley is just there because reasons.

Women’s Title: Alexa Bliss vs. Emma vs. Sasha Banks vs. Bayley vs. Nia
Jax

Bliss is defending her right to get killed by Asuka. Emma now has new
music that starts with “it’s all about me”. Uh, nothing has ever been
about you Emma. Bliss and Jax are knocked to the floor without much
effort and it’s a rare triple test of strength from the other three. Emma
is sent outside as well to give us the big showdown, only to have Nia
back in and destroy the mere mortals.

Bliss comes back in and tries her DDT on Jax, who just shrugs it off in a
nearly funny moment. Banks tries a save so Nia Samoan drops her and Bliss
at the same time, leaving Bayley to dive in for a save. The guillotine
choke over the ropes has Nia in trouble so everyone can get together and
dump her out. Nia gets right back up and grabs Emma, who slips between
her legs and grabs a powerbomb with Bayley helping and Banks and Bliss
dropkicking her away from the ropes.

Nia lands ON HER HEAD but thankfully seems to be alive. Back in and Banks
hits Rey Mysterio’s sitout bulldog on Emma, followed by the Bank
Statement on Bliss. Bayley makes a save and grabs the Bayley to Belly for
two of her own. Nia is back up though and starts destroying people again,
including a legdrop on Sasha for two. The monster is taken to the floor
but Bliss uses the distraction to DDT Bayley and retain the title at
9:59.

Rating: B-. THEN WHY WAS EMMA IN THE FREAKING MATCH??? Of all the people
they could have take the fall (and by that I mean of like three), they
pick BAYLEY? The one coming back from injury after her horrible run? They
have the jobbiest jobber to ever job in Emma and she’s just out there on
the floor with the rest of them while Bayley takes the fall? And they
wonder why no one buys into her. The other problem here is Nia, who needs
to actually win something at some point in her career.



Bliss says she’s a goddess.

Clip from No Mercy 2005 with Batista retaining the Smackdown World Title
over Eddie Guerrero.

Long recap of John Cena vs. Roman Reigns. Cena came to Raw to face Reigns
and then destroyed him in a series of promos. Reigns talked about Cena
leaving for Hollywood and says he needs to win this match to really be
the big dog.

John Cena vs. Roman Reigns

Reigns shoulders him down to start, drawing a YOU BOTH SUCK chant. Cena
actually gets out of the ring and walks up the ramp (Huh?), allowing
Reigns to follow him up and get in a shot to the face to take over again.
Some right hands have little effect on Reigns, who drops Cena with a
single shot for two. Cena sends him into the steps for a breather but
still doesn’t seem to have the killer instinct going yet.

Reigns does the same thing to him, followed by the apron dropkick. The
fans aren’t sure who to cheer for here as Reigns gets two. Cena gets in a
few right hands but a pair of kicks cut him off again as Cena has still
had almost no offense. We hit the chinlock as the announcers are
suggesting that Cena is starting to lose his big match skills and the
stupid fans chant boring.

Back up and the shoulder block is cut off with an uppercut as Reigns is
nailing the heel style. Cena’s finishing sequence is initiated but the
Five Knuckle Shuffle is countered with another Samoan drop. The Superman
Punch is countered into an STF but Reigns powers out into the sitout
powerbomb for two more. Cena powers up again and hits the AA for two on a
very near fall that I almost bought.

The top rope Fameasser is countered with a not great powerbomb for two
and another Superman Punch gets another near fall. Back up and Reigns’
spear hits the post (CHECK HIS TEETH! CHECK HIS TEETH!) so Cena grabs the
super AA for another very close two that I bought more than the standard
version.



With nothing else working, Cena loads up the announcers’ tables but his
third AA is countered into a spear through the table, though Cena kind of
countered it with a DDT. Fans: “YOU STILL SUCK!” That’s only good for two
back inside but another spear is countered into rolling AA’s for a two
that I didn’t buy as much this time around. Another Superman Punch and
another spear gives Reigns the pin at 21:48. Cole: “This may be the
biggest win of Reigns’ career!” No Cole. No.

Rating: B. Yeah this didn’t really work like it was supposed to and the
spamming of finishers was laughable at the ending. The fact that I bought
the first AA, really bought the second AA, and didn’t buy the rolling
AA’s tells you all you need to know. This was supposed to be some big win
that made Reigns but he’s main evented THREE WRESTLEMANIAS IN A ROW.
Excuse me if I’m not thrilled with Reigns winning the co-main event of a
B show. It’s a big win, but this wasn’t anything close to the level of
epic they were hoping for.

Cena raises Reigns’ hand and sits in the corner after Reigns leaves. The
fans applaud and give him a THANK YOU CENA chant because they’re acting
like he’s retiring for some reason. Cena goes to the ramp, turns around
and salutes before leaving.

Miz tells Kurt Angle he wants a special MizTV with Roman Reigns tomorrow
night because that win was the same as retiring the Undertaker. Angle
agrees and says it’s opening the show. Translation: PLEASE DON’T WATCH
MONDAY NIGHT FOOTBALL!

Cruiserweight Title: Enzo Amore vs. Neville

Enzo is challenging and comes out dressed like Beetlejuice. Before the
match, Enzo runs his mouth about taking the king’s queen (Enzo: “What is
a king without a queen?” Still a king you buffoon.) and something about
cookie dough. Neville wristlocks him to start and takes Enzo down with a
front facelock. A backflip out of trouble just earns Enzo a kick to the
leg as Neville doesn’t seem to be sweating this one too much.

Neville sends him head first into the corner and stomps away, followed by
a sliding kick to the head. All champ so far and you can feel the screwy
ending coming. One heck of a superkick drops Enzo again and more kicks



have him reeling. Neville goes up but takes too long jawing at the fans
for the Phoenix splash. The DDG gets a close two on the champ but he
throws Enzo outside and over the barricade. With the referee at nine,
Enzo holds up the title and dives back in. The referee takes it away,
allowing Enzo to hit a low blow for the pin and the title at 9:43.

Rating: F. Enzo Amore is Cruiserweight Champion. This is a failure.

D for those of you who are picky about this kind of stuff. It was a
squash with a screwy finish.

We recap Brock Lesnar vs. Braun Strowman, which is going to be a big
collision. Strowman is the biggest monster that Lesnar has ever faced and
he might not be enough of a beast to conquer him.

Universal Title: Brock Lesnar vs. Braun Strowman

Strowman is challenging. Brock gets shoved down to start and a takedown
attempt is shoved away. The first German suplex is no sold and Brock gets
chokeslammed (Graves: “CHOKESLAM CITY BROCK!”). Braun’s running powerslam
only gets two and Heyman is panicking. An elbow and headbutt block
another German suplex attempt and Brock’s back gives out on an F5
attempt.

Braun posts him and sends Brock hard into the corner, only to miss a
charge. Strowman gets caught in the Kimura and despite Braun grabbing the
ropes four times, he settles for a spinebuster to break the hold. It’s
Suplex City time with numbers two thru six having Strowman in trouble and
Lesnar in a puddle of sweat. The F5 doesn’t work though and a second
running powerslam plants Lesnar. A third only gets two on Brock as the
fans aren’t reacting to these near falls. Back up and the F5 retains the
title out of nowhere at 8:58.

Rating: D. Well that was garbage. They had something going in the first
few minutes but Brock just shrugged everything off and hit the F5 to
retain. You know, likely because we need Reigns vs. Lesnar II in New
Orleans. Braun made one big mistake coming into this match: he got
himself over when he wasn’t supposed to and WWE isn’t changing their
plans for anyone, especially if the World Title is involved.



Overall Rating: B. That was a heck of a surprise as everything I was
looking forward to was either disappointing or just bad and almost
everything that I wasn’t interested in was good stuff. Reigns vs. Cena
was certainly entertaining though nowhere near as big as WWE thinks it
was. Strowman vs. Lesnar….yeah we all bought into the false hope that
we’re getting ANYTHING other than Reigns vs. Lesnar II in New Orleans.
It’s a shame, but I can’t really say I’m surprised. Disappointed, but not
surprised.

The rest of the show was actually very good with the low point being…..I
guess Balor vs. Wyatt? I had a good time with this show, even if it was
for the polar opposite reason I was expecting to. Still though, it’s one
of the better B shows they’ve done in a long time and the good stuff at
the beginning more than makes up for the lackluster main event.

Of course nothing makes up for Enzo winning. That’s a wound that will
never heal.

Results

The Miz b. Jason Jordan – Skull Crushing Finale

Finn Balor b. Bray Wyatt – Coup de Grace

Seth Rollins/Dean Ambrose b. Cesaro/Sheamus – Dirty Deeds to Sheamus

Alexa Bliss b. Bayley, Nia Jax, Emma and Sasha Banks – DDT to Bayley

Roman Reigns b. John Cena – Spear

Enzo Amore b. Neville – Low blow

Brock Lesnar b. Braun Strowman – F5

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Complete 2002 Monday Night Raw Reviews in either E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/21/new-e-bookpaperback-k
bs-complete-monday-night-raw-2002-reviews/

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/21/new-e-bookpaperback-kbs-More
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/21/new-e-bookpaperback-kbs-More


And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

